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BEFORE THE

< NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 8, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING
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o 2| IN THE MATTER OF:
=
: _ Case No. 2720 being reopened pursuant CASE NO, 2720

to the provisions of Order No. R-2397,
Lea County, New Mexico.
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BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, EXAMINER

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Albuquerque, New Mexico

MR. NUTTER: Call Case 2720.

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2720 being

reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2397,

(Witness Sworn)

MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton on kehalf of the ‘applicant.

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

THURMON WITTE,

called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

g
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q ¥ill you state your name,by whom you are employed, and if
what capacity?

A ‘I am Thurmon Witte. I am employed by Tenneco Oil as
Petrcleum BEngineexr, Midland District office.

Q Will you state brdefly your educational and professional
background, Mr. Witte?

A I graduated from the Colorado School of Mines and since

that time I have been employed by Tenneco in Kansas and North

Texas and West Texas.

Q As a Petroleum Engineer?
A Yes-
Q And does the Double-X Delaware Pool in Lea County, New

Mexico come under your jurisdiction?
A Yes, sir.
Q You are familiar with that pool and the matters contained
in N:mber 2720?
A Yes, 1 am.
MR. BRATTON: The witness' qualifications acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. What year did you graduate?
A '57. |
Q (By Mr. Bratton) Mr. Witte, this case is up for re-

consideration of an order issued by the Commission promulgating

®
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special rules for the Double-X Delaware Pool. Would you state

briefly the general nature of the pool, and the basic provisions

of the order under consideration?

A The Double-X Delaware Pool is an oil pool with an associ
ated gas cap and Tenneco is asking to make the tempcrary rules
adopted last.year permanent and we are asking that spacing of 40

acres per oil well be set and a spacing of 160 acres for gas wells|

Phone 243-6601

Q Those are the basic provisions of the present rules;

is that coryrect?

A Yes.

Q And how are your allowables for an oil well and a gas
well determined under the present rules?
rs A

A The allowable for an oil well is the allowable rate

limited by 2,000 to one gas-oil ratio.

A/Luquerque, New Mexico

Q And for a gas well?

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Sizmms Building

A Gas well is limited to top allowable times a 2,000 to
one GOR. It allows four 40 acre spacing tracts to be put in one

gas well allowable.

Q So, that on a 40 barrel oil allowable, your gas allowable¢

2

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

would be 2,000 times 40, wihich would be 80,000 cubic feet a day

times four for your four 40 acres, which would be 320,000 cubic

o feet a day?
| A Yes.
: Q So, those are the basic provisions of the rules under

| consideration: is that correct?

" ®
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A Yes. And there was one other basic consideration, under
the temporary rules, and that was a gas well is classified as a
well with a ratio of greater than 30,000 to one, and an oil has
a ratio of less than 30,000 to one.

Q All right. The whole design and purpose of rules is to
afford the gas wells in the pool some opportunity to produce, but
at the same time, to equalize so that vou will nct have oil drawn
into the gas area; isthat correct?

A Yes.

Q Now, turn to your Exhibit Number One, Mr. Witte, and
explain what it shows, as far as development, or what has occurred
in this pool since last year?

A There has heen one additional well drilled in the pool
since last year, and that is Continental's Number Three Federal
Hanagan, and it was a dry hole.

G That is in the Northwest Quarter of Section 12?

A Yes.

Q All right, sir. And in addition- -

A And in addition, last year, Tenneco's Jennings Number One
in the Northwest Quarter of Section 14, was classified as an oil
well in March of '63. The gas-o0il ratio became greater than
30,000. It was reclassified as a gas well and shut in.

Q All right, sir. Now, there are two gas wells in the
pool, the Jennings well and another well down in Section 22; is

that correct?

®
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A Yes.
Q And that is in the Northwest Quarter of Section 22, the
rest of the wells in the oil well- - in the pool are oil wells;

is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q The pool boundaries have been extended by taking cof the
North Half of Section 1ll, since last year?

A Yea. This map shows that and thisg, like to point out
this o0il well in Section 2, top of the map, is a Triesty Draw
Field.

Q So, that basically, since the hearing last year. the onld
thing that we have which have occurred have been the drilling of
the one dry_hole, the conversion of one oil well to a gas well, and
the production history on the oil wells; is that correct?

A That is correct, yes, sir.

Q All right, sir. Now, as a result of that, there is no
need, is there, to reintroduce the cross sections and structures
which we introduced last year?

A I don't think so. Nothing has changed geologically.

Q All right, sir. Now, turn to your Exhibit Number Two,
Mr. Witte, explain what it is and what it shows?

a Exhibit Two is a plat showing the wells in the area, and
their October, 1963, producing rate. It shows the barrels of oil

per day and the current GOR, and the accumulative production that

we have produced.

®
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Q What does 1t show for the total Iield récovery as of
November 1, '63?
A 140,772 barrels of oil has been accumulated, or
accumulative recovery to' November 1, 1963,

Q Average daily production for Qctober of '637?

A Was 137 barrels of oil per day and 347 barrxels of water
per day.

Q The two gas weils have been shut in?

A That is correct. This gas well in Section 22 has been

shut in since completion, and the gas well in Secticn 14 has been

shut in since March of '63 when it was reclassified as a gas well.

Q Now, will there be a gas line in the area in the near
future?
A Yes. Contract has been signed with Phillips, January 3,

cf this year, and they state that withir 120 days, they will have
a line to the fi=ld, and gas connections available to all the wellT
in the field.

Q All right, sir. Turn to your Exhibit Number Three, Mr.
witte, and explain what it is?

A Exhibit Three is an Isopach map of the oil sand and it
shows that there are -~ - sand lens with basic two part, connected
by a narrow saddie through Section 14. Greatest sand development
is found in Section 22 and 23, the south part of the field, and
in the north part, greatest sand development is in Section 1l.

Q Is this the same Isopach that was presented last year?

®
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A This is the same map presented last year.

Q Then, turn to your Exhibit Number Four, which also is
an exhibit that was presented last year, I believe?

A Exhibit Four is an Isopach map of the gas cap, the
associated gas cap, and there is good control down in the south paj
of the fiedd. The gas cap is outlined. In the north part of the

field, we know there is a gas cap there, but we do not have enough

w

control to definhitely describe the exact limits.

Q All right,., sir.

A And I would like to point out again in Section 15,
apparently, there is a permeability barrier porosity pinch out in
the gas cap portion of the area where it separates the north and
south gas cap.

Q Now, is that reflected in your Exhibit Number‘Five?

A Yes, sir. Exﬁibit Five shows the gas-oil cont ¢+ d
as you can see, in the south part of the field. it is at a minus
1280, whereas, after you cross this pc- .sity barrier, the gas cap
shifts to a minus 1300. So, there is a 20 foot structural differer

in the position of these two gas caps. The north gas cap and the

south gas cap.

Q Ail right, sir. Turn to your Exhibit Number Six, your
production statietics, 2nd sxplain what that reilects?
A Exhibit Six reflects ,the bottom line, shows the number

of completions in this field, and as you can see, on this exhibit,

t

pCce

the number of completions reached a high of 20, and now, there are

o,
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17 oil completions in the field. Two of these completions were
later classified as dry holes. They produced 100 to 300 barxels
of 0il and they were plugged and abandoned, and one of them was
our Jennings Number One well, which was reclassified as a gas well.
And that leaves a total of 17 oil completions in the field at the
current time.

our production curves show that oil was relatively
constant, oil production was relatively constant during 1961. And
0il production increased during '62 and leveled out again in 1963.
This reflects the number of additional completions that were
developed in the field. Water production was bagically- -
basically follows the oil prdduction curve. There has been no
rapid increase in water. This reucrvoir is a low permeability
reservoir. It has a core analysis, shows that water saturations
are very high. It is not reasonable to expect that oil, free
0il would have been produced out of this reservoir. Consider it
to pe a transition zone and therefore, water production will
result with the oil throughout the life of the field.

. o n
Res are relatively constant. There has been a siow

The GORs are relativel Y

increase. There has been no sharp increase. And in production,
in 1963, as it shows, oil, gas and water has leveled off to a
relatively stable rate. We feel that this will continue during
the succeeding years of the field.

T3
P4 -EP-I 4

()
k2

My . Witte, is this a calculation of your reservoir voidage?
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A Yes, it is. This reservoir voidage calculation is - -
shows how much the reservoir is voided by producing the oil wells
and how much will be voided by producing the gas wells in gas- -
in the gas cap. At the current time, our voidage in the oil
section of the reservoir is 765 reservoir barrels per day and
this is oil, gas and water.

Q Now, the figures on Exhibit Number Seven are calculated
or calculations are figures you gave of voidage, is your actual

voidage from the oil wells?

A From the 17 oil wells.
Q How much was that?
A Voidage from the 17 oil wells is 765 resexrvoir barrels

daily at the current time.

Q Of course, at the present time, there is no voidage of
Qas wells?

A No. Bwth gas wells are shut in.

Q At such time as the two wells are permitted to
produce, what would their reservoir voidage be,based on 35 barrels
of oil per day allowable, and based on 40 barrels of oil per day
allowable?

A Each gas well will void 304 reservoir barrels pex day
with a 35 barrel a day producing rate, and at a 40 barrel a day

allowable., each gas well will wvoid 247 reservnix bkarrelc 2 day.

Q Now, that is if each of them has the full 160 acres

Ldedicated?

®
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A That is correct.
Q All right. Now, so that with both gas wells connected

and producing, you would still have less reservoir voidage per

day,a little less, from the gas wells than you would from the oil

Yy

%§ wells?

<Q

< A That is correct. There would still be a slight positive
AN

Y| expansion of gas cap to prevent any loss of 0il in the- - into

Q

-~ .

& | the gas cap.

Q Now, what would happen, Mr. Witte, as the oil wells'’

gas-oil ratio might increase, would that- - how would that effect
this balance?

A As these o0il wells decline and our gas-oil ratio goes
up to the maximum limit, which is 30,000 to one GOR, each well

would void 74 barrels per day in a reservoir, and 17 wells would

A]buquerque, New Mexico

void 1260 reservoir barrels per day, which is double what the

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

gas wells would be voiding.

Q So, that even if the gas-oil ratio increased, if anything,

that will increase the advantage of the o0il wells?
A That is correct.

Q Now, turning to your Exhibit Number Eight, Mr. Witte,

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

what does this demonstrate with relation to whether, or not the

gas wells are being drained by the oil production?

A Exhibit Eight shows the bottom hole pressure measured in

these two gas wells versus accumulative oil production, and as

L_you can see, this bottom hole pressure is declining, which indicates

| &
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that the gas cap is associated with the oil reservoir, and the
withdrawals from the oil reservoir is causing pressure depletion
of the gas cap.

Q In your opinion, Mr., Witte,has the production history
indiéated that these rules are satisfactory to preserve a balance
between the oil column and the gas cap and prevent waste and at
‘the same time, protect the correlative rights of the gas cap?

— A

fixed by them, if they are made permanent, there will

o8

vention of loss due to- - or correlative rights due to the
expansgion of the gas cap across the gas-oil contact and oil part
of the reservoir.

Q Is there any change you would suggest in the present
rules, Mr. Witte?

A Yes. We would like to have a well test scheduled semi
annually, since the production has exhibited a stable plateau all

during '63, we feel there will be no sharp changes in GORs or

water production.

Q Is there anything further you care to state in connectio

| with any of these exhibits, or in connecticn with the case, Mr.

A Yes. With the present temporary rules and the allowabieg

Q The present rules call for four GOR tests a year; is thatg
correct?

A Yes.

Q You would suggest that two a year would do it?.

A Yes. We feel that two would be sufficient.

1

©
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Witte?

A

Q

youxr supervision?

A

Exhibits One through Eight.

in evidence.

No.

Were Exhibits One through Eight prepared by you, or undexy

Yes, they were.

MR. BRATTON: We would offer in evidence Applicant's

e admitted

o’

MR, NUTTER: Exhibits One through Eight will

(Whereupon, the exhibits, one through eight,
were admitted in evidence by the Examiner)

MR. BRATTON: We have nothing further at this time.

* * * %

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.

Witte?
MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr. Witte, did you state that there are no gas connectior
in the pool at this time?

A There are no gas connections in the pool at this time.

Q What have they been doing, flaring or venting?

A This gas has been flared under a temporary order,.

&
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Q Now, they do have, or expect to have gas connections?

A Yes. The contract was signed last week and Phillips
expects to have a line in there within 120 days. Gas will be
delivered to their Tundell plant in Reeves County, Texas, approxi-
mately 15 miles from this field.

Q Now, what would be the possibility, if there is any
possibility, of some of the wells that are presently dedicated as
0il wells being reworked and become gas wells; is there any such
posgibility?

A There is no possibility of that if withdrawals, voidage
withdrawals are made in the manner that will be made if the
allowables are set as they are under these temporary rules, the ga$
oil — - contact will evertiiallv remain stable. It will not
encroach into the oil reservoir.

Q So, by the time the oil wells become depleted, or start
approaching depletion, wouldn't be to the advantage of an operator
to rework them to bring to - - to make them gas wells?

A No. Because the essential- - it is essentially as
this Exhibit Six shows, that a marginal well producing 2.3
barrels a day with a 30,000 to one GOR, would be voiding 74
reservoir barrels a day. Whereas, a gas well would be, on 40 acre:
spacing, the allowable for that would be 70,000 cubic feet a day,
would have a reservoir voidage of 76 barrels.

Q That is Exhibit Seven. All right, sir.

MR. DURRETT: Thank you. That is all I have,

®©
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CROSS EX2MINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q Mr. Witte, essentially, we have no change whatsoever in
this pool from last yeaxr, with the exception of one new well,
some accumulative production and the reclassification of one well;
is that it?

A That is correct.

Q And none of the exhibits show any real subjective change in
conditions except the accumulative production with the possible
exception here of Section No. 8, which is the bottom hole pressure
decline of the Jennings Number One and the U. S. Smelting Number
muo, and it nas three pressure points for one well and two for
the other, and the last two for each well were subsequent to the
last hearing?

A Yes.

Q Now, these were bottom hole pressures taken on wells
that have been shut in throughout the past year; is that right?
A Yes, sir. These wells- - thegse prégsures were

measured with bottom hole bombs in shut in gas wells.
Q And the indication from the exhibit would be that the

withdrawals from the oil wells caused a decline in the pressure

in the gas cap?

A Yes, it has.
Q This would be an indication of an expanding gas cap?
A Yes, sir.

®
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Q Is it your intention tc get- - dedicate one hundred
60 acres to your Jennings Number One?

A Yes, it is,

Q And how much acreage is dedicated to the U, S§. Smelting

Number Two well?

A At the present time, 80 acres is dedicated to the well,
and we plan to approach U. S. smelting and see if they would join
in half the cost of that well, and make a full 160 acre :unit
there,

Q Wwhich would be what,the Northwest Quarter of Section 22?2

A Yes.

Q Or the West Half-West Half?

A The Northwest Quarter of Section 22.

Q To form a standard 160 acre square unit. Mr. Witte,
you stated at the outset of your testimony, you sought to make
these rules permanent. Since there hasn't been any change in
conditions since the temporary order was issued a year ago, don't
you think it{would be more advisable for the Commission to enter
a temporary order again for a period of a year to see what effect
the classification has after production commences? We don't have
any history of production here to base a permanent orxrder on, do
we?

A Do you mean oil production or gas production?

Q Well, I think the gas production is going to possibly

Lchange the conditions here, don’t you? We don't have any gas

®
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Production from the gas wells, do we?

produced from the gas well. T really
feel that our Exhibit Eight, this pressure decline curve, shows
that gas cap is associated with the oil reservoir and is being
affected by it and withdrawals from the gas reservoir will result

in conditions that we have presented them before the Commission

today.

Q We are talking about a decline in the pressure in the gag
cap? |

A Yes.

Q But, we might see a more drastic decline, certainly, if

the gas cap is also being produced?

A That is possible.

Q Also, Rule 9 of the special rules, whiah calls for gas
liquid ratio tests on a quarter basis, qﬁarterly basis, perhaps has
been restrictive or burdensome inr a year when there hasn't been
any production from the gas cap, but maybe to some greater
necessity once the gas cap is produced on a quarterly basis, don't
you think?

A That is possible.

Q »All right.

MR. NUPTER: Any further questions?
MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have one. Mr. Witte, you statd

that you are thinking about approaching U. S. Smelting concerning

vour well Number Two in Section 22.

©
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A Yes.

MR. DURRETT: I wonder if you are thinking about

approaching them with a force pool case in case they can't work ou#

an agreement concerning that well?

Bratton?

e~y
&% A No, I don't think so. If they don't want to participate
. O
'ﬁﬁ %3 in the well, why, we would just have an 80 acre gas well there
~ N
0O 2| with an 80 acre allowable.
2
: Eg Q MR. DURRETT: Well, just a matter of interest. Thank
you.
~ 8 :§ MR. BRATTON: We are peaceable souls, Mr. Durrett.
R B '
S 2 3 MR. NUTTER: Well, Mr. Witte, the exhibit presented last
2 . .
$ o] year shows that C. B. Reid owned that lease. Has he assigned that
wIE
’- ) L} R § to U. S. Smelting?
ENRE .
, S =2 A That lease was a farmout from U. S. Smelting and has
K3 T
A4 E expired and U. S. Smelting now owns it again.
“Nm
, gg © .§’ MR. NUTTER: It was a farmout from U. S. Smelting to
y =
>~ C% Reid, and has reverted back to the Smelting Company?
3 - :5 g A Reverted back.
_ g
E - Ei 2 MR. NUPTTER: I see. Are there any further guestions of
= - -
' A
Eg | Mr. Witte? He may be excused. Do you have anything further, Mr.
3
w

- MR, BRATTON: No, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to

present in Case 2720? Take the case under advisement.

The hearxing is adijourned.

®
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO [

I, ROY D. WILKINS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that
the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to

the best of my knowledge, skill, and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal of Office, this 10th day

of January, 1964.

.

3 - .
" - \
,}¥(§& ,Ql\/’ X o K ,_{v:':\._ e Yy

N01§RY PUBLIC
My Commission Expires:

September 6, 1967.

1 do hereby sertify that the foregoing s
3 corps. w0l oaloaneg nroceedings in

the Z....¢" ,:,'.l'f:‘.ﬁ '/}.;?t'_:‘..ii‘: Nua?Z%/a;
heax & v 2 ... S Do . 1oy,

,,,,,,,,,,,,, N Exaaoiner
YNew Mexico 01l Conservation Commigsion
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NEW MEXICO OIL-CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 06, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE NO. 2720 BEING REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE
PROVISIONS OF ORDER NO., R-2397-A WHICH CON-
TINUED THE ORIGINAL ORDER FOR AN ADDITIONAL
YEAR, ESTABLISHING SPECIAL RULES GOVERNING
THE PRODUCTION OF OIL AND GAS WELLS IN THE
DOUBLE-X DELAWARE POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO, INCLUDING CLASSIFICATION OF WELLS

AS GAS WELLS WHEN THE GAS-LIQUID HYDROCARBON
RATIO EXCEEDS 30,000 TO ONE.
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MR. NUTTER: WUWe will call) Case Number 2720.
MR, DURRETT: In the matter ol Case Number 2720

beiny reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order Numver R-
2397 -A.

MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy of Hinkle, Bondurant &

Christy, Rosweli, representing the applicant,

Tenneco 0il Company. Ve have cne witness, Mr. Examiner, whom

we would like to have sworn.

TH URDMON WITTE, the witness, having been duly

~

sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAWMINATION

BY MR. CHHRISTY:

Q Please state your name, adaress, occupation, b
‘2 o

vhom you are employed and in what capaclty.

A I am Thurmon Witte, employed by Tenneco 0il Company
as reservolr enzineer at their Midland, Texas office.

MR. NUTTER: I'd like to reopen the last case and

make a notation that we recelved a telegram {rom Iris Goldstor

in the estate of L. W. Goldston, supporting the extension of

the 320-acre spacin:; & telegram from Texaco, Inc., concurr-

vwith Shell 0il Company; a telegram Trom Phillips Petroleur

Company in favor ¢of indefinite extensiocn of the 320-acre

spacing; a telegram from E, F, {lotter, Division Engineer with




City Service, supporting indefinitely continuing the 320-acre

: s
ir Qi1 an

spacing; a letter from Sincla

o,

Ga

5]

Oomna
Lo

ny concurring

with Shell 0il; a letter Jrom Humble 01l and Refining Company

concurring with Shell; a letter from Continental 0il Company
supporting Shell; a letter from Mobile 0il Company supvorting
Shell. These are-~that was Case Hunber 2715.

MR. CHRISTY: Nr. ditte, are you familiar with what

is sought in Czse RNumber 2720, and familiecr with the wells in

”
ith
u

the Double-X Delawarc Pool in lLea County, iew Mexico?

| i B

g
L

A Yes, sir,.
Q I believe you vreviously testiiied in the case at

etrol um engineer, and had your guali-

Pa)

the last hearing as a

g

fications accepted?
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A Yes.

MR, CHRISTY: Does the Examiner have any questions

concerning the gualiiications of the witness?
MR. NUTTER: llo, sir.

MR. CHRISTY: Refore we start, Mr. Exaniner, to ve

very brief about it, the {truth o it is that nothing much has
happened in the last yezar. UWe had hoved to zet gas under
production in March and hsve enough history to present some

evidenre. As it turned oui, we did not zet the wells on the

1ine until September, and we only have +tw¥io months' history.

e have up-datedl the exnibits, and reguest that the czse be




continued [for another year in order to have
z sel wore history. I hand you Exhibit 1 and
§
v L) * g
19 can ldentify 1t.
o
v
x L4 I’ - - b Al
s X A This is a pvlat map outlining the Double-X Delaware
= e g
> b
- z % . E ., .2
¢ = pool and the wells in 1it.
oD 5z
o S z
DB 04 9] Now, I iellieve in the past Case Number 2720 and
— & g
o f. E
s g g the rules adopted there, any well that vroduces 30,000 to one
oo L9
= s 3 woulda be cliassified as a gas well?
E TS w8
F o f w
e - A Yes.
a> = z
X Lo x °
g g G Referring you to Exhibit 2, I belleve this is an-
- F3 &
a> § s other plat wmap showing your gas-olil ratio?’
= 22
. =>- g A Yes, sir
a> . 28 : ’ .
= Z 3
— 5 % tion histors?
< I = Q find production nistory?
= ¢ o
L °- A Yes, sir.
o Tdentify the wells now producing in excess of 30, -
000 to 1, classifiable as =zas wells.
E A The Tenneco U, S, Jennings Number 1 has already been

classified as a gas well. It has a 50,000 to one ratio, in

Section 14 in the--

¢ In the northeast of the northwest of Section 142
jit Yes, I belleve that was reclassilied last year or

the year beforec as a2 zas well, and the only other well rom

A

production and reports to the Commission that shows to have

in excess o7 30,000 {o one GOR is this Reld Zradley Federal
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Nunmber 3 in the northeast northeast ol Section 22, and zlso

-}

1,
¥

Tenneco'!s U, S. Smelting; Humber 2 in the southwest of the
northwest of Section 22--ii hes always been a gas well.

Q These figures that you have shoun here on Exhibit 2
also show your production, do they not?

A Yes, sir.

] Anig you show cumulative production for the field as
oi November 1 also?

A Yes.

Q Was I accurate in my stabement to the Examiner that
the gas wells just went on the line in September?

A Yes. Phillips ran a line to ihe field in September
and is now taking gas to their plant in Reeves County, Texas.

Q 1 hand you Exhibit 3 and ask you 1f you will brief-
1y 1dentify that for us.

A This is a plot of c©il production, water production
and GOR for the Double-X Delavare field, and it 1s a contin-
uation o past exhivits showing production--ii has been

up-dated to November 13964,

Q It looks like your gas is getting a 1ittie high,

A Yes, sir, averazce GOR for the field shows {0 be

4 000 to one--well, it drovued; 3200 to one by November. This

was after the zas line was pul in the lield.
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— : I —
‘ Q T hand you what has been marxed Exhipit I, and asi

"
J

you to hriefly jdentify this.
A Exhibit & is & plot oF pressure o time to gas wells

versus cunulative oil production from the rield, and 1t shows

{IMONY, DAILY cory, CONYENTIO!

<D

 Sooed S

e kal

i H cas wells present 1n the comwounity; some Ol1l1l column, and with-

a2z 5 &

[ ] Z. .- -

= % drawal from the 0il column has caused & Dressurc gecline in th

e ]

Na 1) w %

o> 83 cas well.

=¥ 3 f

= £ % G T notice on the edge here 118 gT well head pressures

g 8

=2 I % Wwhat date would thav ne?

an § i

Yo .

L g g A January 5, 1965 .

a> = %

a ¢ 3 Q You are familiar with the special rules temporarily

= &5 ¢

-y i g adopted For the nouple-X Delawar $o0l 7

— % :

= = i 5

= @ i A Yes.

a> ¢ 2

- S = Y . s . : . . .
Q po you have any recommendation to the Commission Wit

regard O continuation Or chanze of the pool rules?

A 1 would recommend that they be continued for another

year as temporary rules, untll we see what the errect of with-

drawals from the gzas cap has on production in the [iel

[

Q Do you see any necessity from the last year's histor;

of any changes in pocli rules othervuise?

A No, sir.
o yere Exniviis 1 through h prepared by you Or under

you Or under your direct supervision?

A 1 thin« rhat is B0.
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MR. CHRISTY: I think that

| =5

s all

<L .

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness®

... Have any wells been drilled since the last one a year ago,
Mr., VWiitte?

A No, sir.

Q So the status ol the pool is essentially the same,
except that you have had a zas connection since September?

A Yes.

Q Does this include a gas well as well as the casing
head from the o0il wells?

A Yes, this line taltes zas from the zas wells as well

as from the oil wells.

MR, NUTTER: Is there anything further fron

<t
oy
f-lo
&)

witness? ... He may be excused.

MR. CHRISTY: We offer in evlidence Applicantl's Ex-
hibits 1 throuzh 4.

MR, NUTTER: Exhibits 1 throuzh i are admitted into
evidence. Do you have anything further?

MR. CHRISTY: That's all,.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone nave anyoning further in
Cage Number 2720%7 UWe will take the case under advisement, and

call Case Number 2935,
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STATE OF NEW MEXTCO
COUNTY OF JERNALILLO

I, Elizabeth g,

Ay}

wnowledge, skill and

day of January, 1965,

.5__“

do hereby certify that the proceedinzgs in Case Number 2720
vwere talen and transcribed by me, and that the T'oregoing is g

true and accurate tra

IN WITNESS WHEREOF. iy hand and Scal of office this 17th

) s3

)

Hale, Notary pPublie and Court Reporter,

nscript or broceedings to the best or my

>

ability

J o

AL .({_—,»/

My commission expires
HMay 23, 1968,
I Bp xereby certify that the foregoing is
Lo SO 1 F t’( wronectinegs in
p conpgrsie roecord of tke prooe 2 2
the Ecuisiur “-(‘1"};’ of Case ’\-3272/.
hoard Ly e oen. L "‘ .................... . 19 @9
—
S ceretreni . Exaainer
.nonx. "Me"-:(j c0o (L1 Consorvatlion Commission.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSI

Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 26, 1966

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 2720 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-~2397-B which
caontinued the original order for an additiona
year, establishing special rules governing th
producticr. of oil and gas wells in the Doubley
X Delaware Pcuol, Lea County, New Mexico, )
inciuding classification of wells as gas wells
when the gas-liquid hydrocarbon ratio exceeds)
30,000 to one.

WWVV\J\J [}

BEFORE :
Elvis A, Utz, Gas Engineer

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No,_ 2720
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MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order. Case
272C, matter of Case 2720 being reopened pursuant to Order

MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy, for Tenneco 0il Company

who is one of the chief operators on the Doukle~X Delaware
Pool.. We have one vwitness. 1 would like to have him sworn.

(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1-4 marked for identification.)

JOHN J. LACEY, a witness, having been first duly

sworn, was exanined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q For the record would you please state your name,
address, by whom you are employed, and in what capacity?

A My name is John J. Lacey, District Reservoir
Engineer for Tennecc, Midland, Texas.

Q Mr. Lacey, have you previously testified before thif

regulatory body and had your qualifications accepted?

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you familiar with the Case 2720?

A Yes, sir.

) Are you familiar with the Double-X Delaware Pool

and the wells locat=zd there?
A -Yes.

MR. CHRISTY: Are the witness's qualifications
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acceptable?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.

0 (By Mr. Christy) Mr. Lacey, let me refer you to
what has been marked as Applicant's Exhibit 1. Would you
please identify it?

A Exhibit 1 is a plat outlining the pool limits and

the wells completed within the well limits as of January 1,

1965.
Q Mr. Lacey, you are familiar with the-~-
MR. UTZ: Do you mean 19662
THE WITNESS: It says January 1, 1965, but it's
'66.
Q (By Mr, Christy) You are familiar with the

prior testimony?

A Yes.

0 A It's been established that there is a north and
south area in the Double-X Delaware Pool?

A Yes.

Q And there is one common oil reservoir with two

separate gas caps, is this correct?

A This is true.
Q What is the present gas-oil ratio, or oil well
limits?

A The present field rule provides for a limit of
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twe thousand to one.

Q And on your gas wells what is the allowable?

A The allowable for gas wells--let me state first
that the field rules provide for 40 acre proration units in
0il wellg, and a hundred and sixty acre proration units on gas
wells. The allowable for a gas well is the top oil allowable
times the GOR limit times the acreage dedicated to the gas well
which would be a hundred and sixty acres over the acreage
of the o0il wells, which is 40, so it has a gas limit equal
to 40 times the wells.

Q This is to permit voiding the reservoir from both

(4]
P
b
[+F]

gas, taking into consideration the acreage factors?

Q Now, sir, have any other wells been drilled since
the prior hearing in this case, which I believe, Mr. Examiner,
was January of '65; have any other wells been drilled in the
area?

A No.

Q So that the well data is the same today as in the
last hearing and depicted in Exhibit 17?

A Yes, si;.

Q Has any well been plugged?

A I do not believe so. There may have been one or two

abandoned that are not now producing.
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Q All right, sir. Now, for the purposes of later 41

testimony on Exhibit 1, would you identify the U.S. Smelt

Number S well, please?

4
x 8
¢ < §3 A Well, it is located in the Southeagt Quarter of
[ pnat . I~
..... ¥ 3 ol
» g %z the Southeast Quarter of Section 22.
I
= E 38 MR. CHRISTY: That well will be referred to later,
o> © 23
“FE W& Mr. Examiner.
WO ; 3.
O 93 Q (By Mr. Christy) And on your gas wells which will
et . o~
e 8 %3 :
= : gg he testified to as located in the Scuthwest, Northwest of
Az w * X
;; g %; Section 22, the one in the North area is Northeast, Northwest
as 2 5 2
= 8§ of of Section 147
o . 3
— ¥ =2« R
7. — = 2 ?_' .
= < 22 Q Now, let's take up Exhibit 2. Would you briefly
a>s g ge
- » o= . sy .
tell us what this exhibit depicts?
i A Exhibit 2 is a plat showing the location of all the

producing wells, or wells that have been drilled, in the
pool, both o0il and gas. It also shows the 0il wells and the

gas wells currently producing and--which is October of '65,

and the GOR, and also shows the cumulative o0il or gas production.
o} wWhat is your production in the North end of the pool,
oil production?

A Well, looking at the exhibit, there's approximately

five, seven, thirty-fiVe barrels a day in October.

0 And how is the gas well doing up at the North end?
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2 A The gas well in the North end of the pool,; the
o
§ Tenneco Jennings Number 1 is actually a limited capacity
3]
g gas well, 1It's not capable of producing it's full gas
v
= 8
e % §g allowable.
r 3%
oz Lz Q And neither are the oil wells?
Ty v =
oD = 2:;
= E 38 A Right.
as ﬁ Zg
T W E Q Take the South end, what is the production on the
0w G e
- G E §§ 0il wells at the Saunth end of the pool, presently?
£ T g wd
. c> 9 &%
B w2 &z A Well--
E CED ;a oz
ﬁ w 2 %; 0 Is it in the neighborhood of about 660 barrels
as = §§
. g; é gg per day for the whole South end? )
_,._. ’_: . 2
re o> E ogb A No, I don't believe it's this large, it's more
= i it
—_ Noxp .
= < 3% like 60.
@ & g2
] el .
Q Like 607?

A Right.
Q And how is the gas well holding up?
A The gas well is a good gas well and is capable

of making well in excess of it's allowable.

MR. CHRISTY: Mrx. Examiner, at this point I would
like to advise this Commission of something unknown to us
at the last hearing. We had planned to have the same witness

hbut he fell on the ice the other day. We have been assigned

in the Tenneco Wumber 2 Well a hundred and sixty acre allowakl

(]

but actually there is not that much acreage dedicated to the
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2 well, and as a result of which we have been producing it |
% based on & 160 acre allowable and we should have only been
g producing cn an 80 acre allowabie. The East half, Northwest
o % %g \is owned by U.S, Smelting, and is not dedicated to that well as
o g z% of November 1, '65. We have over-produced the well by some
S ¥ g :
'%: § gé 33,499 MCF, We propose to pay back our over-production. There
= g ;% will be testimony on the method in which we.propose to pay
30w B
Qﬁ? % §§ it back, but we did want to advise the Commission that it was
é% § %g only when we gtarted going into the exhibit that our producing
;; H %é department was producing what was assigned by the Commission,
£ of
fgg g §§ and the Comrission assigned it assuming there was a hundred
, jé? é éé and sixty acres, and there was not.
< 2 23 :
g; g %% Q {By Mr. Christy) Is thére anything else on
™ % "% | Exhibit 2 that you think would be of interest to the
: Examiner?
] A To.
: : ‘ Q Explain the meaning of the figures?
E’ A The legend on the exhibit, in the lower portion
on the top line it shows the October, 1265 daily average
oil production and the GOR, the most recent GOR, and then
below the line it shows cumulative oil production\for the
oil wells for November, 1965, and cumulative gas production
| for the gas wells,
Q All right, sir. Now, referring to Exhibit 3, would




2 you please identify that for us?
S
z . . . . .
H A Exhibit 3 is a plat showing the production history:
(=]
v
H ‘number of wells; oil production; GOR; and water production frgm
A% 4
z 9
<z 8 &g the pool since its initial discovery.
LT %—' Eg
. % Iz g Based on time?
a> “ >z
=2 F g '
o E 3¢ A Based on time, yes.
5 LB Q And I believe, also, down at the bottom of that
Do & 5
322 5 9d Exhibit 3, it shows the wells on production and it shows
= 8 £3
gy : gg this straight line of no change since 19637
L o w e I
3 x N“
. £ 2 A Right, no additicnal change.
a2 3%
@ § of Q What is the purpose of this exhibit, what are you
= % g8 attempting to show here?
i = 2 i
. ad E 3 . . » . .
< =1 32 A Well, I think the most important piece of information
- = & I8 e _ |
e on the exhibit is that in the Fall of '64 when the gas wells,

the two gas wells had been shut-in in the field for the first

couple of years because of lack of market facilities, and they
started producing then in '64 and on the GOR curve you can
see the large increase. That is the result of these two

vas wells being connected to a line and starting to produce.

And with this gas, sales from these two gas wells, there has
been no drastic change in what appears to be the established

productivity decline in the o0il production.

Q I believe that is the most important point, no

drastic change?
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MR. urz. What'g the bottom Curve?

Pressyure data that we have ipn tha fielqd pPlotteg against

Cumulative oil Productjop in the fielq, This ehibijit¢

Q I want to go back t¢o the u,g, Smelt Number 5, Is

a NO, that well jig actually being Produceg by gas

lift, The gas from the J.s. Smelting Number » actually jg ’




r——'/‘,/———" ————— T e = '——/’/,/-- T e —/__,,_—,—A—._
the gas well 18 necessary in order ro lift the Smelt Number \

\
A well, W€ pelieve that half of the smeltind 2 legal \

g gas allOWable, which would be jn excess of the toP oil

~

allowable, LwO thousand times one, would be sufficient to

1ift the gas production grom the Number 5e

Q And pased upen that, in order to payY pack the

over-production of the gas well, 4o you have 2 recommendation

ro make +o the Commission as to hoV¥ it should b€ paid pack?

b
Ol

A Yes, 1 would 1ike to recommend tnat_rather than

z

2

g shuttind the well in completely antil jt's over—production
x

é is made UPr we be aSSigned a 456 half allowable ro the well
<

z

SPEC\A\.\ LING N

2 so that We be permitted to get 1t grom the y.s. Number 5.

Q 1f we have ro proavcse the well entirelyrs the only

produce 3g from the pump?

The Number 5 was producing on a purP and they have

oo PR VISY
ATy A

had,operational difficulties, and the well has never heen

Ea. bk
gty

g aple to punp satiéfactorily, so that L1f we are not
permitted to pump the gas well we'll have tO shut it in.

Q 1t leads to premature abandonment? \
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‘it since the last hearing in January of '65. I notice in the

rignt-hand edge of Exhibit 4, you show 1367 pounds (1/14/66).

What well is that?

2
]
z
H
53
v
X
Q
v
x 8
cn X %3 A That is the bottom hole pressure in the U.S,
oy o >3
FS z E' g .
. % b Smelting Number 2 which is the gas well in the South portion
o & og:
"SI B 3@ of the field.
3 B 23
e o 3 “ z g
RG-S o) Then you show below that, 1187 pounds (1/14/66) .
(] < p
oD é . ’
RS- - What well is that?
paros . o~ 3
5§ &R . ~ .
SN £z A That is the bottom hole pressure in the Y.S.
an S 2 ‘
[y, x o
— £ =, Smelting Number 5, which is the o0il well in the Southwest
22 = B
a 9 g% Southwest of Section 22.
= a ==
[} . g )
o i g§ Q So that your bottom hole pressure in the gas well
— Z 2%
== 2
5 b = 5 . o« .
g s 3 22 in the South area is greater than the only non-pumping well
a g geo
- 5 =2

in the area, the only well you have to test with?

a This is correct. 971 pounds (1/14/66), which is

the bottom hole pressure, the Tenneco Jennings Number 1.
Q It looks like o0il pressures are not the same in the

two gas wells, again proving and indicating the two separate

gas caps?
A This is correct. The pressure in the U.S. Jennings
1 appears to be in line with what the previous pressures have

shown on the well where it has already exhibited less bottom

hole pressure than the one in the South.

0 A drastic drop commencing in September of '64. Do
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. B , _ —
2 you account for that, again, that that was when the first
S
& sales of gas occurred?
Q
§ A Yes, the two--like I said, the two gas wells had
S
T been shut in for the first several years because of lack of
| S o x
T z &%
§ £z a market outlet, and this bottom hole pressure you see on
1] >2Z
Fogy '
£ 58 Exhibit 4, dated February 2, '65, is a result of these
Il 38
“ <3 . . .
Z 2 wells Lhaving to be produced into the gas line.
z o e
SR g% Q Now, Mr. Lacey, are you familiar with the temporary
& 8 R :
vo. & 2% rules in the Double-~X Delaware Pool?
1D " oW L34
F x & .
— £ %; A Yes.
2B £ g8
gg g gg Q Do you have any suggestion to the Commission with
H . '7('
v i gé respect to one, making them permanent, and two, any ammendments
_ z 2z :
v - =z i% to them?
a ¥ g
i —] S =« . .
A We would like to recommend to the Commission that
this field has now been producing for several years. It
éppears that there's going to be no more additional developmenﬁ

in the field and we recommend that the temporary rules for the

field now be made permanent.

Q Operationally-wise you get along fine as it is?

A Right.

Q And the field rules should be made permanent?

A Yes,
Q Is there anything I missed that I haven't asked you
about?

L A No, I don't believe so.
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v Q Were Exhibits ] through 4 Prepared by you or
o
$ under your supervisjon?
[¢}
; Y A Yes, they were.
3 v
. > 8
e X §3 MR, CHRISTY: That's all from this witness. g move
L N <
e z E [}
.2 Z3 the introduction of Exhibits 1 through 4.
oy 5 52
<. - o
=k 23 (Whereupon, Exhibits ] through
o5 & 23 4 were offered into evidence.)
o g <3
& 3
Do I 5. MR. UTZ: Exhibits 1 through 4 wil} be entered
| 5 < : b g
T wd into evidence,
L S z g w
£, a a =
Sl (Whereupon, ExhikLits | through
— £ 8° 4 were admitted into evidence.)
as g xa
=z 83
as g 9z CROSS-EXAMINATION
- = § =3
= g§ BY MR, UTZ:
-~ 2 %% ¢ What is your specific testimony as to drainage
D ¢ o
7 = & =8 in these two areas you offer? Exhibit 4 has an indication
of that drainage, is that the burpose of it?
A Well--
é Q That is to justify the spacing?
3 A Yes, sir, Exhibit 4, of course, was originally
F Presented to show that the North and South areas of the pools,
1 they were in fact a comnon reservoir, and that the gas as
was gas capped associated with the o0il Production and the
most recent Pressure point on Exhibit 4, particularly on
the 1367 ang the 1187.
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0il column and the gas colume is staying pretty much together,

and that the gas cap has a greater bottom hole pressure than
the oil column, and so it appears that the gas cap should

be at lezse expanding downward and helping to maintain the
pressure and recovery of the oil wells.

Of course,; this is only true for the South., We
don't have a bottom hole pressure oil column in the North
area.

Q Haven't you testified that this is probably two
separate sources of supply?

A No, sir, I think previous testimony--there's been
isopach maps, and like I say, this Exhibit 4 has begen shown
that this is all one column reservoir, both the gas caps in
both the North and South area, and the oil column in both.

Q Wouldn't your pressure on Exhibit 4 indicate that
the gas well in the North 14, and your Numker 2 would be in
different gas caps?

A Right. I’believe the two gas caps are in
communication with each other through the o0il column. In
other words, there's a common underlying oil column e..a there
two séparate gas caps.

0] Let's iook at the bottom hole pressure and the
0il column. Do you have those?

A Ne, sir, we only have one bottom hole pressure in tt

1e
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0il column in the‘entire field, and that is on the u.s.
Smelting Number 5. We have no pPressure data on the oil
column jinp tﬁe North area.
Q Frankly, it Seems to me that we're a little hard
pPressed to prove Communication here with what you offereqd,
MR. CHRI1STY: It had bheen my plan, Mr,. Examiner,

to offer in evidence the prior testimony in connection with,

being one oij} PCcl with two gas caps, I believe that has
hecn tesiified to rather thoroughly in prior hearings.

A Ifbelieve the testimony ip pPrevious hearings have
pretty well established that the communication existegq,
that the gas caps in all were cormmon,

MR. CHRIgTY. That was My purpose with asking him

It was simply to save time,

MR. UTZ: 1g this the only witness you have in

MR. CHRISTY: Yes, sgir.

MT. UTZ: Now, in regard to this request that you
have made for the alternative to complete shut-in of an
over~-produced gas cap well, I'm wondering if there is anythin

in the Order that would allow us to do this, and further 1'm

if he was familiar with and prescribeg to the prior testimony, I
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___f,_,a_____..,,,_/ T e

: allow us ro discuss that

in this h

aring. Do you have any

i
4
<
' & opinion?
3
J .
4 MR. CHRISTY: There is not. It just came to our
S ,
ad 0
. PR . N
e & B attention that we had bheen qranted an allowable roo great
£= 2 38
[ . . »
R and our productxon people had been producingd it.
o 38 MR, UTZ: That application ie real easy to admini
T.% 23
o> g <3 \a , e
g .3 1 WwoulidG aggumne that in the absence of any specxfmc rules that
1 -
0 w % .
el g% this probably could be done administratively rather than
4 Py g %% ] ) . i
F o E %% having it enter into the rule caseé. Are there other question
i [ Btd ] . x
. * . o~ \
{ — g 2 of tne w3 tness? The witness nay be excused.
= ¢ 8d
g; ° 6% MR. CHRISTY: At this point we would like to
2 3
. . e«
= z gé offer the testimoluy in prior hearings jn Case 2720 for the
o 2=
7% = 4 s
preey 3 2 puxposes Y just stated t- the Examinex, and which testimony
a> g &2
_— % -

has bheen reaffirmed by the present witness. we wonld also
l1ike to offer in evidence gxhibits 1 through 4.

MR. UTZ: They have already peen accepted. The
evidence will be made part of the record.

MR. CHRISTY: This is all for Tenneco.

MR. UTZ: Any otnher ctatements to be made in this

case?

MR. IRBY: Mr. Examiner, may 1 ask at this time

i€ the Coastal states will go on pefore noon?

MR. UTZ: pepends on how lond the Humble case is.

MR. CHRISTY: The Humble case will take 10 or 15

/<_./

e ——" e
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minutes direct.

MR.

MR.

MR.

MR.

of the schedule of these cases I will not be able to be here

after lunch until about 3:00 o'clock. I have objections to

At

forth my objections.,

MR. UTZ: First, let's dispose of this other case,

2720, and take

the plans of Coastal States and I can write a letter setting

UTZ2: Who is the attorney for Coastal States?

CHRISTY: I am.
UTZ: I would doubt that we finish it.

IRBY: I am in this positicn. Due to the changs

it under advisement.

W
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, BOBBY J, DAVIS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that

the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me;

)

and that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 23rd day of February, 1966

Y .
OTARY PUBLIC

.
)

: 1
My Commission LXPLY

»

March 13, 1969

I do herety e
8 conpla g s s T .
the Ziveopl L o
he=rd 3 — 2

3y

LR Fy e
- L1 (SR (S S B o
sormERIng in

-----

s

New Texico pi7 Conservatiphg, .. . -o+her
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

January 5, 1966

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

In the matter of Case No. 2720 being
reopened pursuant to the provisions of
Order No. R-2397-B which continued the
original order for an additional year,
establishing special rules governing the
production of o0il and gas wells in the
Double-X Delaware Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, including classification of wells
as gas wells when the gas-liquid hydro-
carbon ratio exceeds 30,000 to one.

Case No.

N’ N N Nt ad Nt S Nt N\ Nt Nt N N N N Nt

@ = e e e m e e o m e e m m e e e = e = e W m o= o = e -

BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

2720
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MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 2720,

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2720 bheing
reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No., R-2397-R
which continued the criginal order for an additional year,
establishing special rules governing the production of o0il and
gas wells in the Double-X Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexicq
including classification of wells as gas wells when the gas-
liquid hydrocarbon ratio exceeds 30,000 to one,

If the Examiner please, I have a letter that the
Commission has received from Mr, Sim Christy, attorney for
the applicant in this case, requesting that the case be
continued to the Examiner Hearing which would be held on
January 26th.

MR. NUTTER: Case No, 2720 will he co

January 26, 1966, same place.

-
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“» 8 f§ Mexico 0il Consexvation Commission was reported by me; and
i )
£ iz that the same is a true and correct record of the said
Z Lu proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability,.
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X o
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' BEFORE THS
- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Decembexr 6, 1962
L2 ]
EXAMINER HEARING
;" z.;’ - e e e e em e e e e e e e em e e e e e e e e em e e e e em
)
2w | IN TH3 MATTER OF: )
S 2 )
= Application of Tenneco Oil Company for special )
—
v rules and regulations governing wells in the )
= Double~-X Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. ) CASE 2720
&2 Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the )
. promulgation of special rules governing the )
Q production of oil and gas wells in the Double-X )
€4 Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including )
w2 classification of wells as gas wells when the )
&2 gas-~liquid hydrocarbon ratio exceeds 30,006 to )
i E: ocnc. )
- et e ey
S
Q> s3 | BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner
S
s Lﬂ55 RAN
l o't MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
. The first case this afternoon will be Case 2720.
' =
3 :
e >; MR. DURRETT: Application of Tenneco C.l1 Company for
l | special rules and regulations governing wells in the Double-X
P
Eg Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
k i3
b Eg z3 MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton, appearing on behalf of the
25
i Eg Applicant. We have one witness, Mr. Nance.
1 $o
e X
f <* (Witness sworn.)
3
‘ WAYNE NANCE
; v
pu called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifief
as follows:
¥4
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SANTA FE, N, M, FARMINGTON, N, M,

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE 983.3971

PHONE 325-1182

PHONE 243.66%1

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q Will you state your name, by whom you are employed
and in wnat capacity?

A Wayne Nance, employed by Tenneco Qil Company, as
District Engineer, Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q Have you previously testified before this Commission
as an expert witness?

A Yes, I have.

Q Are you familiar with the Double-X Delaware Pcol and
the matters contained in the application in the pending cese?

A Yes, I am.

MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, are the witnesg'
qualifications acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are, Mr. Bratton.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) Will you explain briefly what Tenneco
is requesting in this case?

A Tenneco 0il Company is requesting an order classifying
the Double~X Delaware Field as an associated gas-oil reservoir
with a limiting gas-cil ratio of 2,000 to cone; 40-acre spacing
in the o0il column; l60-acre spacing in the gas cap; with gas
allowablesto Dbe limited to the top unit oil allowable times the
limiting GOR multiplied by a fraction, the enumerator of which is
the number of acres dedicated to the gas well, the denominator of

which is the basic oil unit, 40 acres; a provision for balancing,
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.669)

six month balancing period for the gas wells, and the classifica-

well, any well producing under that ratio as an oil well.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 1 marked for identification.]

Q Mx . Nance, turn to your Exhibit No. 1 and explain what
that is and what it reflects.

A Exhibit No. 1 is an outline of the horizontal pool
limits as cf October lst, 1962. On it also is shown the trace of

a cross section which will be entered as Exhibit 2.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 2 marked for identification.)

Q Does that cross section pick up the only well that

currently would be classified as a gas well in the pool?

A That's correct.

Q And the pool outlines are indicated by the dashed line?
A That's right.

0 The pool outline runs through the middle of Sections

15 and 22 on the west, is that correci?
A That 1s correct.
Q Turn then to your Exhibit Nc. 2, the cross section.

That cross section runs from west to east as depicted on Exhibit

No. 1?2
A Yes, sir.

Q What doces it reflect in connection with this pool?

A Exhibit No. 2 shows the gas-oil contact and the gas
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PAGE 5
productive interval east-west cross section, which shows the ]
pinchout as it drons off into the oil column on the east.

Q Your Tenneco U, S. Smelting No. 2 is yocur gas well on
the west, is that correct? |

A That is correct.

Q And then it runs through the pinchout on the oil column
to the east?

A That's correct.

Q What are the slashed lines; those aren't the perforatior
are they?

A No, the slashed lines indicate the interval that was
cored by each operator. The productive intervals are shown on
the cross section by the dots.

Q Does this show contact between your gas area, your gas
cap?

A It shows that the zone is continuous across the field.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 3 marked for identification.)

Q Now turn to your Exhibit No. 3, Mr. Nance.
A Exhibit No. 3 are copies of the core analyses.
Q Excuse me, I believe those are at the back. What do

those show?

A Those show only the occurrence of the gas zones on top
of the oil column as they cccurred in each well, and are entered

here for information purposes.

S,y
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Q

Those are the core analyses of the same wells reflected

on Exhibit No. 272

A

That's right.

They reflect the lower o0il saturations

or practically zero oil saturation in the gas cap,

there is favorable permeability and porosity.

even though

Q They show the oil zone?
A Yes.
Q The o0il accumulation, lower.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 4 marked for identification.)
Q Now turning to your Exhibit No. 4, explain what that is,

Mr . Nance.

A

as measured in the Smelting U. S.

Exhibit No. 4 is a plot of the bottom hole pressure

No. 2, the gas well nn the west

end of the cross section,

pletted against total field withdrawals

and shows that there has besen a pressure decline in the gas cap

without any withdrawals from the gas well.

Q This well has never been produced?

A No, it has not.

Q 1t is a pure gas well, is that correct?

A That's right. The gas-o0il ratio is 400,000 to one.

Q During the approximately seven months interval reflected

there without any production,

what, 40

A

the pressure declined approxzximately

40 psi. This indicates that the gas and oil zones are
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in communication and that this is an associated gas-oil reservoir.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 5 marked for identification.

Q Turn then to your Erhibit No. 5, Mr. Nance. Explain
what that is, please,

A Exhibit No. 5 is a structure map contoured on top of
the Delaware sand porosity. This point also is shown on the
cross scction for reference. It also shows in yellow the gas-oil

contact as it would occur on the top of the porosity.

Q This reflects your west to east dip?

A That ‘s correct.

Q On top of the porosity. Would you éxplain the gas-oil
contact further, Mr. Nance?

A The gas-o0il contact in the southern end 0of the f£field

is at minus 1282, as reflected on a cross section, Exhibit 2. In
the north part of the field it appears that the gas cap is at
minus 1302, based on information obtained from one well, the Tenned
Jennings U, S. A. No. 1 located in Section 14.

Q This would indicate some kind of a pinchout, possibly,
in the interval of the dry hole reflected in Section 15?2

A There was apparently some type of pinchout of porosity
or some irregularity that has occurred within that interval on the
gas-oil contact. We do not have enough information at this time

to show what happens in that area.

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 6 marked for identification,)
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Q Now turn to your BExhibit No. 6, your isopac, and ex-
plain what it is.
A Exhibit No. 6 is the isopac of the o0il column and shows

the occurrence of the pay, approximate pay thickness as 13 feet,

approximate average pay thickness.

\Wwhereupon, Applicant'’s Exhibit
No. 7 marked for identification.]

Q Comparing it with your Exhikit No. 7, which is an
isopac of the net gas pav.vou okitain i idea of the relative
vosition of the gas pay and thc cil pay in the pool as you can
observe it at this time?

A That's right. By comparing the two exhibits, you can
see the relative volumes of the gas cap area as compared to the
0oil column. Sufficient information is not available in Section
14 to prepare an isopac of the gas cap in that area, or detailed
isopac.

G Is there anything further you care to state in connectig

with those two isopacs?

A Nothiag further.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 8 marked for identification.}
o Turn then to your Exhibit No. 8 and explain what it

is, please.
A Exhibit No. 8 is a map which has been plotted, the

October average producing rate by wells, the October GOR by wells,

and the cumulative recoveries to November 1lst, 1962 by wells.,

n



o Y

Ebro

: PAGE ¢

This exhibit was prepared to show that current status of the

various wells in this pool. There has been no withdrawal from
the gas well, the Smelting U. 5. A. No. 2. There were two wells
that were completed in October, 1962, from which there has been

very little withdrawals during October, the Tenneco Smelting

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

U. S. A. No. 4, and the Tenneco Jennings Y. 3. A, No. 2. The

wells for which there is no production.information are wells that

have been completed since this time and/or are currently being

completed.

Q Have the gas-oil ratios in the o0il column increased

rapidly or have they been increasing slowly, Mr. Nance?

?ﬁ A Most of the development has been within the last few
zZ a5
o @
v a

e <uw jmoniths in this field. However, the Gulf Hannegan "B" 1 angd 2
£%
'8

have been on production for about 20 months and aisc the

Smelting U, 5. A. No. 1. 7%he gas~oil ratios on these wells have

not increasedé but very little. The ratio increase has been very

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

small.
0] On your gas well, Tenneco Smelting No. 2, 1 beligve
- fyou said the GOR was 400,000 to onc on it?
3
§§ A Yes, sir,
Sy
. §§ Q And what was the potential on it?
<&
A Absolute open flow was 5,6 million per day.
Q Is there anything else you care to state with respect
to that?
- l 2 The gravity of the fluid recovered from the Smelting
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U. 8. A. No. 2 was 60 degrees APLI compared with about 43 degrees

API in the oil column.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
9 & 10 marked forx identification.

Q Turn to your Hxhibit No. 9, Mr. Nance. Explain what
that is, please.

A Exhibit 9 is a table which has been prerared showing
the relative withdrawals of various types of wells in the field.
It shows the withdrawal rates as they would ocour under Lhe pro-
posed rules. They are the best approximations that we can make
at this time as to the relative reservoir voidage of each type of
well.,

Q What conclusions do you draw from that, Mr. Nance?

A We concluded that one gas well with 160 acres would
withdraw approximately the same reservoir voidage as four nmarginal
oil wells or three top allowable oil wells with a 2,000 to one
GOR limit. Therefore, under the proposed rules, the voidage from
the gas cap area would not be greater than the oil column, unless
the ratio »f gas wells to oil wells were increased drastically.

0 In which eventuality, the rules might need reconsidera-
tion?

A The proration of the wells wioht nced <consideration,
proration formula.

Q Turn then to your proposed rules, Mr. Nance, and let's

go through those. I might ask you first, are these patterned
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rgﬁbstantially after the Angel's Peak rules?

A Yes,. they are, with certain modifications to apply to
the Doukle-X Delaware Field. But basically, they are the same
type of rules that were adopted in the Angel's Peak-~Gallup Pool.

Q Of course, they had 320-acre gas and S0-acre oil spacing
there?

A That is correct. These have been modified for 40-acre
oil and l60-acre gas units.

Q Go through them briefly, without reading them in detail,
Mr., Nance.

A Well, Rule 1 is substantially the same as the Angel's
Peak, which provides that any well within one mile of the Pool

should be drilled and spaced in accordance with these rules.

Q Rule 2 1is just your 160-acre spacing on gas wells?
A Gas wells, that's correct.
Q Now, Rule 3 just provides that oil wells are on 40-acre

spacing?
A That's right.
Q Rule 4 is your location of your wells?
A That's right. It provides for the location of any well,
whethexr it be o0il or gas, that would be drilled undcr these rules.
Q In your opinion, is it feasible, Mr. Nance, to ﬁave a
different location requirement for oil wells and gas wells in this

pool?

A No, it is not, because a well that has been in the past,

Q>

G

N
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angd it could be drilled in the future as an oil well, and then
encounter gas; therefore, 1 think that the spacing of the wells

should be the same for both oil and gas wells.

Q In your estimation, is there any problem resulting from

the locaticn of a gas well at a 330 location, let's say?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%.1182

A No, not in my op.nion.
Q Would it in your opinion void equally from the oil-gas

cap; is the communication excellent?

A Yes, the information that we obtained on the absolute
open potential of our Smelting U, S.A. No, 2 indicated that the
various flow rates would stabilize in less than 15 minutes; that
there was excellent drainage; and that under the proposed l60-acre

unit we have asked for, the drawdown i regervoir pressure around

SANTA FE, M. M,
PHONE 983.3971

a gas well would be less than 50 pounds, which would indicate that

the gas cap would perform as a unit; that any depletion of the gas

cap would cover a large area.
Q Are all your oil wells pumping in the gool?

A Yes. All or substantially all of them; I believe there

is one well that is currently flowing, but a pumping unit is sched-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

uled for it. Correction, there are two wells that are flowing.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.66%1

Q Turn to your Rule 5, then. What does it provide?
A Rule 5 provides for the classification of a gas well
with a gas liquid hydrocarbon ratio of 30,000 or greater, and also

for the classification of an o0il well if the ratio is less than

this; also prohibits the simultaneous dedication of acreage to an
A P
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0il or gas well.

Q And Rule 6 is your standard 2,000 to one gas liquid
ratio limitation?

s Yignht.

75

Q And Rule 7 is your allowable provision for a gas well,

is that correct?

A That is correct.
Q what S2ccs that provide?
A it provides for the establishment of the gas allowable

by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for the pool by 2,000,
and multiplying it by a fraction, the enumerator of which is the
number of acres dedicated to the gas well, and the denominator cf
which is 40. In other wecrds, a gas well on 160 acres would be
assigned four times the gas allowable of an oil well.

Q And also if 80 acres were assigned to the well, it

would be twice?

A Twice,
Q Rule 8 ~-- well, actually, Rules 8 and ¢ together.
A Well, Rules 8 and 9 actually only require that a gas-

il ratio tcst be taken on a well within a short period of time
after it has been completed. Also, Rule 9 requires that the future
gas liquid ratios will be taken on a well in accordance with the
provisions of the Commission's State-wide Rule 301.

Q Do you see any necessity for gas-oil ratio tests more

frequently than that, Mr, Nance?




L&l

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SANTA IFE, N. M.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

FARMINGTON, N. M,

PHONE 325-1:82

PHONE 983.3971

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 14

A

tests.

Y do not see any need at this time for more freguent

Possibly in the future, if the field develops differently,

there might be, which if it were necessary, the Commission would

have the authority to require more frequent testing.

Q

A

And Rule 107?

Only requires that each gas well should have a bottom

hole pressure test filed with the Commission.

Q

able to

A

0

Rule 11 just provides for the assigyning of a gas allow-
a gas well?
That's correct.

Rule 12 and the subsequent rules provide for your balan-

cing periods, is that correct?

A

That is correct. They're similar, in fact, they are

identical to the Angel's Peak rules.

e

Let's note in Rule 12 we are asking for an initial bal-

ancing period of seven months in order to get it on the February

1 and August 1 basis, is that correct?

A

Q

That's correct; seven months initially.

Othexrwise, you would have to have a January 1 to

February 1 period and then start from there?

A

Q

A

Q

Angel's

That's correct.

Do you see any point in doing that?

No, I don't.

Other than that, the rest of them are taken off of the

Peak, as far as Palancing, is that correct?
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A That is correct.

Q Your Rule 23 defines the vertical limits of the pool,

is that correct?

A That is right, being the Upper 200 feot of the Delaware

sand.
Q That's correlated to a formation located in your
Tennessee No. 1, Tennessee Smelting No, 1, 1s that correct?

A That is correct.,

Q Is that the best identifiable marker vyou could deter-

nine, Mr. Nance?
A Well, ves, it is. That well probably went as deep as

any well in the field, witn the €Xception of our Smelting No. 2
Y g

which we carried quite ga bit deeper; and there were no productive

Zones. Most of the completion hag Just been ip the upper part,

which you can't correlate too well,
Q Is there anything else YOou care to state in connection

with these Proposed rules.

A There was one Provision, bage 3, --
Q Yes.
A -= that we woulg like to modify that to reaqd in the

last sentence on the page to mark out the word "saig."

Q The last Sentence on Page 3, take out the word "sajg"

and insert "any Well or" then follow with the word "wells“,"as

Presently locateg thereon, » That's burely grammatical, isnp't it,
IM'C Mance’)




A That is correct.
_ 0 To show that you could produce it from any one of your
‘ wells?
iy A That's right.
§s Q Whichever you wanted to?
g Eg A Yes.,
—
- Q Mr. Nance, in your opinion will these rules best pro-
d P
> . . . .
;5 vide for the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
- rights in this pool?
=
o
A Yes, they wili.
7w
e
EE Q In your opinion, will these rules provide f£or approxi-
& ik
@: ;9 tmately corxrelative withdrawals from the oil column and the gas cap?
o Ee
= §§ A They will provide for approximate withdrawals. The
<
o I
m a
. only thing is that if the ratio of gas wells to oil wells were to
ES increase drastically, then the proration formula would nesd to be
. =
: §§ reviewed and revised to limit the withdrawals from the gas cap to
3 ! P~
=3 the withdrawals from the oil column.
=~
E 22 Q But as of now or anything in the foreseeable future, in
= ;3 %é your estimation these rules will adequately protect the cil column
z
Q w': ’
§§ and prevent the migration of oil in the o0il column and the migration
\ 5% of gas into the gas area?
\ - A That's correct.
Q Were these exhibits prepared by you or under your direc-
tion?
A Yes, they were,

Af/&
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with this application?

A NO.

iy MR . BRAVTON: we offer Exhibits 1 through 10 into evi-
Z.;} .
R aence.
G EE MR. NUTTER? penneco' s Exhibits 1 through 10 will Pe
= -
- admitted-
€%
o 1
Eﬂ {Whereupon, Applicant‘s gxhibits
N Nos. L tnrough 10 entered in
o oyidence-)
7
MR . pRATTON: That's all we have-.
&
Ea MR . MUTTER: poes anyone have @ qpestion of Wr. Nance?
& i
e 9 ¥R. DURRETT: yes, I have 2 question-

PHONE98

REPO

BY MR. DURRETT:

o
Eﬂ Q Referring o page 2 of your Exhibit No. 1O« rhe yules:
m .
:E which is actually paragrap” 5 of 2-B: that'se rulie 2-B-5 wnexe it
o
: = statcs rhat the Secretary—Director nay approve the appiication
)
%é if afier the period of 20 days: no such operator has entered an
= ig objection o the formation of the non-standard unit. 1f these€
W @

rules wexre adoptea py the Commission, would you have any objection

\

o havindg that read 3G gays?

)

Ay
ALBUGUER
PHONE

2% None at all.

MR. DURRETT: Thank You- 1 pelieve that's all 1 nhavee.

\ MR . NUTTER: Are there any other » > Mr. Utz-
BY
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Q

gas cap and wells in this gas cap on the Southeast Gas Proration

Schedule,

A

there is a better, more efficient means of handling it.

Q
po91?

A

Q
normal oil

A

0]

you have suggested

be from February 1

A

Q

if it balances,

Mxr . Nance,

I think offhand that would be my recommendation,

At the present time, you only have one gas w

That is correct.

And itd allowable would be assigned on
allowable?

That's right.

I would like to call your attention to
that the balancing periods and
to August 1.

Yes.

And that the Southeast proration periods are from

is it your recommendation that we put this

as we do in the other prorated gas pools

unless

11 in the

o]

the basis of a

Rule 12, in which

proration periodg

January 1 to duly 1.

Wouldn't it be more appropriate to have

balancing periods identical to

all the Southeast prorated pools?

A Yes, it certainly would.

MR. BRATTON: We just took these off the Angel's Peak.
You are certainly correct. |

Q (By Mr. Utz) Since
are contained in R-1670, would it further be your recommendation
to make this order,

if approved, a part of the 1670 series?

A Yes, sir.
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F~ MR. UTZ: That's all the questions I have.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q I'm having a little difficulty reading some nundpers on

one of these exhibits, Exhibit No. B.

A Yes.

Q Now the number on the left above the line under each
well --

A Yes, sir.

Q -- is the average daily production from that well during

A That's correct.
Q Well, is there a top allowakle well in the pooil?
A Not to my Xnowledge. That Dove Hankin "B" 1L is close

to a top allowable, 34.7.

Q And it has a ratio of 18,700, is that correct?

A No, sir. That is the cumulative recovery. The ratio
is 1671 in parenthesis, GOR.

Q Referring to gExhibit 9 where you have given these two
hypothetical cases to compare the withdrawals from a gas well

with the withdrawals from an oil well. You have a top allowablg

0
Pn
.-I
g
©
—
£
5’
W
n
|
T
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B
[
©
,-.J
el
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o
C

th ay production andé a GOR of 2,000
to one voiding 78 barrels per day in the reservoir?

A Yes, sir,

Q Then you have a hypothetical well that makes 2.3 with

a ratio of 30,000 to one voiding 55 barrels. Is there any well
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here that actually fits eithex of those hypothetical oil wells?

A Not at the present time there isn't.

Q Did you state that there hasn't been any wmarked increasd
in GOR's durinyg the productive life of the well?

2 That's right.

Q Do you expect to see a marginal well here with a ratio

of 30,000 to one?

A I do.
Q wWhere will it be drilled?
a . Well, the Tenneco Jennings U.S.A. No. 1 was initially

cempleted for a ratio of 4,000 to one.

Q Is that the well -~

2 Section 14,

Q Oh, in Section 14,

A I anticipate there may be future wells or as the gas

cap expands into these o0il wells, that the ratics will increase on
those wells.
Q Have the rgtios of any of the wells ggne down since

they have been produced?

A Not to my knowledge.

Q The gas well hasn't been producing, either?

A It has not been producing.

O What is the solution GOR in the o0il column?

A It has been estimated by correlation that it is 800 to

one,

w
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based on 12 wells. AL the present time there are 20 wells. If you
ratioed that up to becenber, January 1, something like 620 reser-
voir barrels per day beinyg voided from the oil column.

) I1f the one gas well received all that, it woulcé receive
a higher allowable than what you are proposing here?

A hat's correct. It would be much higher than what we
have proposed.

Q Now, you said that this would be a fine system to use
until such time as there were an abundance of gas wells drilled
here, and then it should be reviewed again?

A That's correct. If the ratio of the gas wells were to
exceed the withdrawals of the oil column, then some means should
be provided to balance the withdrawals of the gas cap with the oil
column withdrawals,

Q By what criterion would the Commission decide when it
would be time to change the rates of withdrawal?

A Well, £ think on the ratio of one gas well to four to
six 0il wells, depending on the guality of the oil wells, when that

-

ed. At the present time, we have one gas well to

ratio was excee
20 0il wells.

0] It would also make a dilierence if you were talking
about oil wells like the 4,00C to one, or the Reed Bradley well

that's too small to measure?

A That's correct.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions of lir, Nange?
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MR, BRATTON: I would like to ask a question,
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BRATTON:

Q Mr. Nance, with your difference in yvour gas-oil contact
in your south and north areas, that would present pretty insur-
mountable dbarriers as far as using a volumetric formula in the

field, wouldn't it?

ol

A Well, it would if they were not connected. We do not
have information at this time to prove that they are not connectegd
but if they are connected. well. it wouidn't; but if they were
not, well, then, it might present some problems.
Q So as of now thig formula appecars more feasible than a
volumetric formula?
A That's right. This formula seems to be more workable
with less work, less‘paper work at this time.
MR, NUTTER: Are any wells drilling in the field at the
pracent tims, 40 yOu KDOw?
A I think that they are in the process of being completed.
I don't believe there is a rig actively drilling.
MR. NUTTER: Is Tenneco drilling any well at the present
time?
A No, sir, at the present time we have discontinued drill-
ing.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions? The wit-

ness may be excused.




(Witness excused,)

MR. NUTTER. Do you have anything further, Mr, Bratton?

MR. BRATTON: No, sir,
MR. NUTTER. Does anyone haye anything further to offer

in thig case?

FARMINGTON, N. M
FHONE 325.1582

S HMR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler with Gulf, Gulf 0j1 Corpora-
S
tion owns Some acreage in the vicinlty of this associateg gas-o0il
~
&3 field. we have no Oobjection to these Proposeg rules,
AN
ja MR. NUTTER. Any further Statementg? We'll take the
&
) case under advisement and take g five-minute recess.
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STATE OF NiW MEXICO

e
vl
[

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

1, ADA DEARNLLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-

going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
01l Conservation Conuission was reported by me; that the same is
a true and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of

ny knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 7th day of January, 1963,

in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New

Mexico.
g
(;f{’ Gg;/‘j ) (ﬁ_ -
A L L
ADA DEARNLEY /
. . . $/
My Commission Expilres:

June 19, 1963.

1 dn hereby certify that the fo?ggoing is
cnsn oo vecord of the procesllilgs in
a CO‘.,LpA\) L8 vEaes i“ i r‘—-".e
L PP
the Esaziner hearing ol Lase No.of fekh. .M
heayd by ne 01/1/6 ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, . 19 LR,
.., Bzaminer




BEFORME THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE sTATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THI HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF Hi&W MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASBE No, 2720
Order No. R~2397

APPLICATION OF TENMECO OIL COMPANY
FOR SPECIAL RULES AND REGUULATIONS
GOVERNING WELLS IN THE DOUBLE-X
DELAWARE POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at S5 «'clock a.m. on
December 6, 1662, at santa Fe, New Mexico, before banicl S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appointud by the 01l Conservation Commission of lNew
Mexico, herelnafter referred to as the "Commission, " in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this_26th day of December, 1962, the Commission,
-a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
‘svidence adduced, and the recommendationg of the Lxaminer,
Daniel 3. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDSs

. {3} That due public notice having becn given as required by:
“law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject:
‘matter thereot, :

(2) That the applicant, Tenneco 0il Company, sescks the pro-!
;mulgation of special rules and regulations for the Double~X Dela-
‘ware Pool, Isea County, New Mexico, including a provision for
‘40-acre o1l proration units, a system for classification of a
well as a gas well, and a provision foxr 1b0~acre units forxr wells
‘g0 classified.

3 {3) That the evidcnce proscented concerning the reservolir
icharacteristics of the subject pool ipdicates that the gas area
scan be efficiently and zconomically drained and daveloped on ,
‘160-acre proration units, and that the oil area can be efficiently:

.and economically drained and deva2loped on 40-acre prorstion unita, .

: {4) That the reservolr charactoeristics of the subject pcol
‘Justify the definition of a gas well as a well producing with a

gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 or more cubic feet of gas per barrel
‘of 1liquid hydrocarbons.
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(5) That the gas-liquid ratio limitation for the Double-X
Delawarce Pool should be 2,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of
liquid hydrocarbons produced, and that an oil well should be
permitted to produce zn amount of gas determined by multiplying
the top unit oil allowable for said pool by the limiting gas- Pt
liquid ratio for the pool, That a gas well should be permitted e,
to produce that amount of gas obtained by multiplying the top '
unit oil allowable for the pool by 2,000 and by a fraction, the
numerator of which would ba the number of acres dedicated to the
particular gas well and the denominator of which would be 40,

(6) That appropriate provigions should be made for any
gas well which has an underproduced or an overproduced status
as of the end of a gas proration period.

(7) That the subject application should be granted and v
temporary rules established for a period of one year during which
time further information should be gathered and presented to the
Commission at an examiner hearing during the month of January,
1964 \d

IT_IS_THEREFORE ORDERED:

‘ (1) That Temporary Spocial Rules and Reguiations for the
Double-¥ Dolawass Fool are hereby egtablished as follows, coff
tive January 1, 1963.

ST~

TEMPORARY SFECIAL RULEZ AND REGULATION!
FOR THE
DOUBLE-X DELAWARE POOL

: RULE 1. Each well completed ox recompleted in the Delaware
formation within the boundary of the Double-X Delaware Pool or
‘within one mile thereof, and aot nearer to oxr within the boundariesg
of another designated Delaware pool, shall be drilled, spaced, and
produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations heres
‘inafter set forth,

: RUlts 2. (a) Each gas well completed or recompleted in the
‘Double~X Ueiaware Pool shall be located on a tract consisting of
~approximately 160 acres which may reasonably be presumed to be
-productive of gas from said pool, and which shall comprise a single
governmental quarter section, being a legal subdivision of the
‘United States Public Lands Survey. For purposes of these rules,

‘@ unlt consisting of between 158 and 162 contiguous surface acres
‘shall be considered a standard gas unit.

RULE 2. (b) For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director
‘may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2(a) without
-notice and hearing where an application has been filed in dues form,
and where the unorthodox size oxr shape of the tract is due to a
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variation in the legal subdivision of the United sStates Ppublic
lLands Survey, or where the following facts exist and the follow-
ing provisions are complied with:

(1) The non-gstandard unit consists of contiguous
quarter-quarter sections or lots.

{2) The non-standard unit consists of not more
than 162 acres and lies wholly within a single governmental

vl raemd L A
. Q.'.&- —er sw\-tﬁv‘ll [

(3) The entire non-standard unit may reasonably ba
presumed to be productive of gas from saild pool.

(4) The applicant presents written consent in the
foxrm of waivers from all offset operators, and from all operators
owning intexzste in the quarter section in which any part of the
non=gtandard unit is situated and which acreage is not included
in the non-gtandard unit,

{8} In iieu of pParagraph 4 of this rule, the appli-.
cant may furnish proof of the fact that all of tha aforesaid oper-
ators were notified by registered oxr certified wmail of his intent
to form such non-~standard unit. 7The Secretary-Director may
‘apprxove the application if, after a perind of 30 days, no such
operator has sntered an objsction to the formation of the rnon-
standard unit.

RULE 2. (¢) The District sSupervisor shall have authority
to approve non-standard gas proration units without notice and
hearing and without administrative approval by the Secretary-
Director if such unit consists of less than 158 contiguous
surface acres and the non-standard unit is necessitated by a
variation in the United Statoes Public Lands Survey.

RULE 2. {d) The allowable asaigned o any nca-standard gas
proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowabie
4in said pool as the acreage in the unit bears to 160 acres.

: RULE 3. Each oil well completed or recompleted in the
Pouble~X Delaware Pool shall be located on a unit containing
papproximately 40 acraes, which may reasonably be presumed to be
productive of oil from said pool, and which consists of a single
governmental quarter-guarterxr section. Fox purposes of these
rules, & unit consisting of between 3% and 40% contiguous
surface acres shall be considered a standard unit.

RULE 4., Each well, oil or gas, complieted or recompleted
in the Double-X Delaware Pool shall be located no nearer than
330 feet to any quarter~quarter section line.

RULE 5. A well in the Double-~X Delaware Pool shall be
clagsified as a gas well if it has a gas-~liquid ratio of
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30,000 or more cubic feot of gas per barrel of liquid hydro-
carbong. A well in said pool shall be classified as an 0il well
if it has a gas-liquid rxratio of less than 30,000 cubic feet of

gas per barrcl of liquid hydrocarbons. The simultaneous dedica-
tion of any acreage to both an oil well and a gas well is strictly
prohibited.

RULE 6. The gas-liquid ratio limitation for the Double-X
Delaware Pool shall be 2,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of
liquid hydrocarkonsg produced.

RULE 7. Any oil well in the Double-X Delaware Pool which has
40 acres dadicated to it shall be permitted to produce an amount
of gas determined by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for
said pool by 2,000, the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool.
In the event there is more than one oil well on a 40-acre oil
proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned
to the 40-acre unit from said wells in any proportion.

Any gas well in the Double-~X Delaware Pool shall
be pormitted to produce that amount of gas obtained by multiplying
- the top unit oil ailowable for the pocl by 2,000 and by a fraction,
the numerator of which is the number of acxres dedicated to the
particuiar gas well and the denominator of which 4is 40. 1In the
event thexre is wore than one gas well on a l60-acre gas proration
unit, the operator mav oprodnce the smount o U Goeagusu WO TR
unit from said wells in any propoxtion.

RULE 8. Tne operator of each newly completed well in the
Double~X Dalaware Pool ghall cause a gas—liqnid ratio test to be
taken on said well upon recovery of all load oil from the well,
provided howaver, that in no event shall the test be commenced
later than 30 days from the date of first production unless the
well is connected tc a gas-gathering facllity and is producing
under a temporary gas allowable assigned in accordance with
Rule 1l. Provided further, that any well which iz shut-in shall
be exempted from the aforesaid gas«ligquid ratio test requirement
80 long ag it remains shut-in. The initial gas-liquid ratio test
‘shall be taken in the mamner prescribed by Rule 9, If the gas-
1iguid xatioc is 30,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid
hydrocarbons, or more, the operator shall not produce the well
until beneficial use can he made of the gas.

: No gas shall bs flared or wvented from any well
classified as an oil well more than 60 days after the well begins
o produce or 60 days after the effective date of thias order,
whichever is later. Any operator that desires to obtain an
exception to the foregoing provisions for a well claasified as
an oil well shall submit to the Secreatary-Director of the Com-
mission an application for such exception with a statement
saetting forth the facts and clrcumstances Jjustifying it. The
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Secretary-Director is hereby authorized to grant such an exception
if he determines that the granting of it is reasocnably necessary.
If the secretary-Director declines to grant administrative approval
of the requasted exception, the matter shall be set for hearing Iif
the operatozr so requests.,

RULE 9., Gas~liquid ratioc tests shall be taken on all wells
in the Double-X Delaware Pool, and on all wells producing from
the Delaware formation within one mile of the boundaries of the
Double~X Delaware Pool which are not within another designated
Delaware oil pool, during the montha of January, April, July, and
October of sach yeax. The initial gas-liquid ratjo test shall
suffice as the first quarterly test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests,
being the final 24 hours of a 72-hour perxiod during which the well
shall be produced at a constant normal rate of production. Results
of such tests shall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before
the 10th day of the following month. At least 72 hours prior to
commencement of any such gas-liquid ratio tests, each operator
shall file with the Hobbs Office of the Comrission a test schedule
for its wells, specifying the time each of its wells is to be
tested, Copilies of the test schedule shall also be furnished to
‘all offset operators.

Spacial tests shall also be taken at tha raquast of.
the Secretary-Director and may alsc be taken at the option of the
operator. Such gpecial tasts shall be taken in accordancs with
the prccsdurss cutlined hereinabova, including notification tc
"the Commission and offsat operators.

RULE 10. An initial shut-in pressure test shall be taken
on eacn gas y gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on Form
C-125.

1l. Any well completed in the Double~X Delaware Pool
.after the effective date of this order shall receive an allowable
only upon receipt by the Commission‘'s Hobbs Office of Commigsion
Formg C~104, C-110, and C-116, all properly executed. The Dig-
‘trict Supervigor of the Commission's Hobbs Office is hexeby
-authorized to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected
‘to a gas transportation facility during the recovery of load oil,
which allowable shall not exceed tha number of cubic feet of gas
obtsined by multiplying the daily top unit allowable for the
‘Double~-X Delaware Pool by 2,000.

RULE 12, The dates 7 o'clock a.m. January the £first and
7 o'clock a.m., July the first shall be known as balancing dates,
and the periods of time bounded by these dates shall DHe known as
the gas proration periods for the Double-X Delaware Pool.

RULE 13. Any gas well which has an underproduced status as
of the end of 2 gas proration period shall be allowed to carxxy
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such underproduction forward into the next gas proration period
and may produce such underproduction in addition to the allowable
assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable caxried
forwaxd into a gas proration period and remaining unproduced

at the end of such gas proration period shall ba cancelled.

RULE 14. Production during any one month of a gas proration )
poriod in excess of the allowable assigned to a well fox such
month shall be applied against ths underproduction carried into
such perxiod in detexrmining the amount of allowable, if any, to
be cancelled.

; 15. Any well which has an overproduced status as of

the and of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction
forward into the next gas proration period, provided that such
overproduction shall ba compensated for during such succeeding
period., Any well which has not compensated for the overxrproduction
carried into a gas proration period by the end of such proration
period shall be shut-in until such overproducticn is compensated
for, I£, at any time, a well is overproduced an amount equalling
three timas its curreat monthly allowable, it shall be shut-in :
during that month and each succeeding month until the well is
ovarproduced less than threa times its current monthly allowable,

RULE 16. The allowable assigned to a well during any one
month of = Gas prouration period in excess of the production for
the same month shall be applied against the overproduction carried
i into sucin period in dstaermining the amount of overproduction, 1if£
any, which has not been compensatad for.

RULE 17. The Commnission may allow overproduction to be
compensated for at a lesser xate than would be the case 1f the
well were completely shut-in upon a showing after notice and
‘hearing that complete shut~in of the well would result in
-material damage to the well and/or reservoir.

. RULE 18. The monthly gas production from each gas well
‘shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom
ghall bs raported to the Commissicn on Form C-115 so as to
reach the Comxmigsion oun or pefore the 24th dayv of tha month
B next guccceding vhe month in which the gas was produced. The
: operator shall show on such report what disposition has been
: made of the produced gas.

RULE 19. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a
report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or
‘bafore the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in
which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be
£iled on eithexr Form C-11l1l ox Forxm C~114 (whichever is appli-
cable) with the wells being listed in approximately the same
order ag they are listed on the oil proration schedule.
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RULE 20. Faiflure to comply with any provision of this
order or the rules contained herein shall result in the immediate
cancellation of allowable assigned to the affected well. No
further allowable shall be assigned until all rules and ragula-
tions have heen complilied with. The Secretary-Director shall
notify the operator of the well and tha purchaser in writing of
the date of asllowable cancellation and the reason therafor.

RULE 2]1. All transporters or users of gas shall file gas
well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible
after the date of connecticn.

RULE 22. Allowables to wells whose classification has
changed from oil to gas or fxom gas to oil as the result of a
gas~liquid ratio test shall commence on the first day of the
month following the month in which such test was reported,
provided that a plat (Form ¢-128) showing the acreage dedicated
to the well and the location of all wells on the dedicated
acreage have been f£iled.

(2) That 211 cperators in the Double-X Delaware Pool shall,
_prior to Jenuary 15, 1963, f£ile with thse Commission Foxm C-128,
Well focation and Acreage Dedication Plat, for each well in zaid
‘pool, showing thereon the acreage being dedicated to said weil.
Operators shall also take new gas~oll ratlio tests on all wells and
file ths zZesulils wnereor with the Commission on Commigsion Form
C-116 prior to February 1, 1963. Fox purpocses of testing wells at
the allowable rate authorized by these rules, the daily tolszance
-provision of Commission Rule 502 I is herebv wailved,

{3) That this case shall be rsopened at an examiner hear-
‘ing in January, 1964, at which time the applicant and all inter~
ragsted parties shall present information concerning the reservolr
‘characteristics of the gubject pool and the cffectivensss of the
temporary rules and regulations established by this ovder.

{(4) That jurisdiction of this causs is retained for the
entry of guch further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DUNE at santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

abova desiomated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

> i
e /:{J e C

7O} BOLACK, Chairman
;Z)S. WALKER, MeMb7r
_{W ‘)
A. L. PORTER, Jrf(lkember & secretary
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! BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
t OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

1

,IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARLNG

| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

ti

! CASE No. 2720

, Oxder No. R=-2397-~A
| i
APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY
FOR SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
GOVERNING WELLS IN THE DOUBLE-X

ii DELAWARE POOL, LEA COUNTY, NE%

| MBXICO. :

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

| BY THE COMMISSION:
|

: This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
| January 8, 1964, at sSanta Fe, New Moxico, before Examiner vaniel
S L ] mtter L]

NOW, on this_13th day of Januwary, 1964. the Ccmmission, a
quortm veing present, having considered the testimony, the record
i and the raecommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS»
(1) That due public notice having bean given as requirced by
matter thereof.

(2) That this case has been reopened pursuant to the provis
slons of Oxrdsr No. R~2397.

2y Mivad o nemeTd ~emwde fMRammacma (41 SOowmrianey. oo warmiacband
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minor revisions in the Temporary Sypecial Rules and Regulations £o)
the Double~X Delawaxe Pool.

{(4) That the applicant has requested that said rules and
regulations bs made permanent.

{5) That there has been no change in conditions that will
Il justify revision of the Tamporary Special Rules and Regulations
at this time.

(6) That although the Temporary Special Rules and Regula- |
i tions should ke continued in effect for an additional ono-year |
period in oxder to evaluate the reservolr characteristics of the f
subject pool and assure prevention of waste and protection of :

e

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

L

i}

[ —
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fcorrelative rights during the period of avaluation, esaid rules

. should not be made pexpmanent at this time,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: ]

(1) That the Temporary Spacial Rules and Regulations for
the bouble~X Delaware Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2397 are
' hereby continued in full foxce and effect for an additional
one-year period.

(2) That this case shall be reopzned at an examiner hear-
Y ing in January, 1965, to allow the applicant and all interested
i parties to present evidence concerning the reservoir chaxacter-
listics of the subject pool and the prevention of waste and the |
tprotection of correlative rights as affected by the specilal i
Rules and Regulations for the Double-X Delaware PooOl.,

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause 1s retained for the
| entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary

i
H
]

DOME at sante Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF RbW MBALICU

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

fate 1A
WA A N

J% X M. CAMPBELL; Chalxrman

B. S. WALKER, Merbaer

L JAz,

A. L. PORTER, Jr., mbar & Jagretary
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BEFORE THE OIIL CONSERVATION COMMISBION
OF THE STATE CF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY ThE CIL COMNBERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2720
Order No. R-2397-B

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY
FOR SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
GOVERNING WELLS IN THE DOUBLE-X
DELAWARE POOL, LEA COUNTY, NREW

RATIRI W mw

MG ALLU .,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMIRSRBYON;

ShLs

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on January
6, 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. N‘uttex:f

NOW. on thie__20th day of Januaxy, 1965, the Commissgion, a
quorum being present, having coneidersd ths tgstimony, the recoxd,
and the recommendations of the Exawminer, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commisgsion has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That this case has been reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Order MNo. R-2397-A.

{(3) That the applicant, Tenneco (0il Company, has requested
that the Tcecmporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Double-X
Delaware Pool be extended for an additional one-year period.

(4) That the Temporary Special Rules and Regulations should
be continued in effect for an additional one-year period in order
to evaluate the reservoir characteristics of the subject pool and
assure prevention of waste and protection of correlative rights
during the period of evaluation.

|
i
i
€
;
I
;
i
i
i
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IT I8 TAEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Temporary Special Rules and Regulations for
the Double-X Delaware Pool promulgated by Orders No. R-2397 and
No., R-2327~A are hereby continued in full force and effect for an
additional one-year period.

(2) That this case ghall be reopened at an examinexr hear-
ing in January, 1966, to allow the applicant and all interested
parties to present avidence concerning the resgervoir character-
istics of the subject pool and the prevention of waste and the
protection of corrxelative rights as affected by the Special
Rules and Regulations for the Double-X Delaware Pool.

(3) That juriediction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such fuxther orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexicc, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

S8TATE OF N&EW MEXICO
{OYY. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

b
. N oo Unuegbell

JA M. CAMPBELL] Chairman

LZ{ /. -

L

f i 9d7?1/53 , Mendder

A. L. PORTFR, Jr., Member & Secretary

Ras g nes

T e T

esrc/




BEFORS ddbk OIL CUNHBERVATLION CUMNIASEION
OF FHE STATE OF MEW MEXXCO

IN THE FATTER OF THE HHARING
CALLED BY 18 QIL CONGERVATION
COMMISSEION OF NEw MEXICO FOR

+THE FPURFOSE OF CONBIDERING:

it

;
i
it
i
"‘

b

i
P

CABE No, 2720
Ordeor Ho, R-2397-C

APPLICATION OF TERNECO OIL COMPAnNY
FOR EPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
GOVERNING WELLS IN THE DOURLE-X
DRIAGARNE DOOT,  LE2 CEBMTY, N3
HEXICO,

ORDER _OF THE COMMIBSIOR

BY THE COMMISSICH:

This cauge ocz2me on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

-~ 10c 4 . 0 1 . e FR S
January 26, 1366, at Santa Pz, MNaw Maxice, bofores BrRawminer

P8lyie A, Utz

NOW, on thigﬂmgihnumﬁay af Fabpevaxy, 1908, the Commieesion,
8 guorum baing present, having considersd the testivony, the
racord, and the rscommendations of the Bxawminer, and bsing fully
advised in the prewizes,

(1) 7Zhat dus public notics having been giver as requlred by
law, the Commiesaion nas juriedictlon of this causs and the sunject
watter thereof.

12} That this case Nag DaESn reopenad PULIUant o the provi-
sions of Ordex No. R-2397-5,

(3) That the aevidencs ecetablishes that the DPouble~% Dala-
ware Pool hae been and will be offficicatly and coonoaically
drained and developsd undar the Svecial Rulee and Regulaticns
promulgatad by Ovdars Hom, #-2327, R-2337-4, and R-2397<%,

{(4) That the &recial Ruleg acd Ragulatlions prorulaxted by

Orders MNos. R-23%7, R=2397-A, and R~2397-8 have affordsd and will

afford to the cwner of zach preparty in the pool the opportunity
to produce hig just and equlitabls sphare of the oil and gas in tha
['n")(} l °
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Order No,

g (5)

2720

R-2397-~C

That to pravent the economic loss caused by the Arill-

inyg of unnecessary wells,

to avold the augmentation of risX

Uariaina from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced racovery which might result from the drillipg of
‘too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protasct cor-
urelativa rights, the Special Ruias and Regulations promulgated
‘by Orders Nos, R-2397, R-2397-A, and R~2397-B should beg continued

;Ln full force and effect until) further order of the Cowmission.
I
| IT IS THEREFORE ORDEDRRD.

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulatione govexping the

Double-X Dalaware Pool promulgated by Orders Noeg. R-2397,

.and R=-2397-8B are hereby confinued in full foxce and effect uvntil
3further order of the Commisaion.

i

|

! (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is cetained sor the
;Eentry of such furxther ovders as the Commission ray daeenm neceg-
| sary.

i§ GOHE at Santa Fe. Hew fexXico, on the Sy and yvaar herein~
i above designated.
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LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. HAYS

GOVERNOR
JACHK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Neto Mexica
@il Qanseevation Commission

STATE GEOLOGIST

MEMBER A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. O. BOX 20823
SANTA FE
February 9, 1966
Mr. Sim Christy Re: Case No. 2720 ]
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy Order No. R=2397-C
Atitorneys at Law Applicant:

Post Office Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico

Dear 8ir:

TENNECO OII. COMPANY

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission
order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly. yours,

0L Rt

- PORTER, Jr.
etary-Director

Ao
SSTY

order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X

Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

Other
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Law OFFIcEs
CLARENCE E.HINKLE
LR E_BONDURANT,JR,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY
S, B\CHR'SYY ‘v

Hinkee Buioing
LEWIS C.cox, uR,

FPAUL w_ EAYON,J-‘?
CONRAD €.COFFIELD
HAROLOD L_HLNSLEV,JR‘

oF COUNSEL;HIRAM M.oow

ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO TELEPNONE 6226510
AREA Cope 505

) Posr Orpice Box ro
DL en: December 30, 1965
MICHAEL R.waLieg

New Mexico 0il Conservation Comnission
P, 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A, 1., Porter, Jr.

TN
Re: NMOCC Case No/ 2720
Double X Delaware Pool
Lea County, New Mexico
Gentlemen:

This letter will co
this date with your Mr,
Tenneco 0i] Company, we

nfirm our telephone conversation g

in which, ip behalf of
ed a continuance of the

e e

nuary 2g
We thank you in advance for your consideratiop to this
request
Respectfully,

HINKLE, BONDURANT ¢ CHRISTY

/ -
=7
/ - / T
¢c: Tenneco 0il Company (Mr, Moon) - :
DOCKET maitep

- U -
LD Ay

__«»’/. L {//’;,,, A ///1’//1 o .

8 g -
v




GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMARN

State of Nemm Mexico
Dil Conservation Tommission

Qb STy,
.‘\ l'r

& .,
L A
1
LAND COMMISSIONER o, v ’ STATE GEOLQGIST
PR CELEE RN
GUYTON 8. HAYS ""‘:,m-“ A, L. PORTER, JR.
MEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P, 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

January 20, 1965

Re: Case No. 2720

Mr. Sim Christy Order No. R-2397-B
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy Applicant: '
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 10 TENNECO OIL COMPANY
Rogwell ., Mowr Maxjco
Dear Sir:

S Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above~referenced Com~

mission order recently entered in the subject case. .

Very truly yours,

e

A. L. PORTER, Jr. 7
Secretary-~Director

ir/
B Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC x
Artesgsia OCC

Aztec 0OCC
OTHER

DOCKET nieHED

7 N

Date
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OIL CONSERVATION COIISSION
SANTA FE, MEW 1'EXICO

Y ” ——
CASE__ ‘Q 72 O

rd
Hearing Date L czeer Gae. B g3

Dsa)’@? s,
. c ;
My recommendations for an order in the above numbered caSes are ae follows;

——

Zo. 2377 .. M%ék
Fe R :
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OIL CONSERVATION COiISSION
SANTA FE, LGV 1:3XICO

: Date M !/4"/
4
| CASE X7Z O Hearing Date_ 7 &eer (o 8 L&

sa)l@? s
My recommendations for an order in the above numbered ca?es are as follows:

Swten ace @ dy Z"W7 s e

teo. f-2377 .. X«M
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DOCKET:

DOCKET NO. 1-64

EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 8, 1964

9:00 A.M.
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis
A, Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 2963:

CASE 2964:

CASE 2965:

CASE 2966:

\ CASE 2720 (Reopened)

\
\

CASE 2682 (Reopened):

CASE 2967:

Application of Tom Brown Drilling Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the West Antelope Sink Unit Area comprising 3680 acres,
more or less, of State land in Township 19 South, Range 23 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

Application of Socony Mobil 0il Company, Inc. for an exception to Rule
506, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an exception to the statewide limiting gas-oil ratioc of 2,000
feet of gas per barrel of oil as promulgated by Commission Rule 506 for
its State Bridges Well No. 96, located in Unit H of Section 26, Tcwn-
ship 17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum-Pennsylvanian Pocl, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Application of Stanley J. Stanley for recission of Order No. R-2585,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Apnlicant, in thc above-stylied cause,
seeks an order rescinding Order No. R-2585 and authorizing the appli-
cant Lo assume ownership and operation of the Bunce-Federal Well No. 1,
located 1586 feet from the North line and 1503 feet from the East line
of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County, New
Mexico.

Application of Harlan Production Company for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project in the Grayburg-Jackson
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the Queen
formation through four wells located in Sections 16 and 17, Township 17
Southn, Range 30 East,.

In the matter of Case No. 2720 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2397, which order established special rules governing the
production of o0il and gas wells in the Double-X Delaware Fool, Lea County,
New rexico, including classification of wells as gas wells when the gas-
liquid hydrocarbon ratio exceeds 30,000 to one.

In the matter of Case 2682 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of
Order No. R-2375, which order established temporary 80-acre oil prora-
tion units for the Simpson-Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,
for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

Application of Standard 0Oil Company of Texas for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Jurnegan Point Unit Area comprising 7680 acres, more or
less, of State and Fee land in Township 24 South, Ranges 24 and 25 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico.



GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMARN

SBtute of Nefr Wexico
@il Eongerbation Commission

,“Q “"&»
LAND COMMISSIONER L§ - \)\ STATE GEQLOGIST
K. 8. JOHNNY WALKER é‘?i # A. L. PORTER, Jr.
MEMS ER 2&‘" —— z;*;‘ SECRETARY - DIRKCTOR
s.ﬁgap./
”. 0. BO0X 871}
SANTA FE
December 26, 1962
e Re: Case No. 2720
E Mr, Howard Bratton
‘ Hervey, Dow & Hinkle Order No. R-2397
Post Office Box 10 Applicant:
Roswell, New Mexicoc -
i e e oy Y ng 'l ﬂ-\—-—--.
Tenn2ce Sapany

Dear 8Sir:

Commission order recently entered in the subiect casa.

s

Very truly yours,

i

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x
Artegsia OCC
Aztec GCC

OTHER

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
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TENNECO OIL COMPANY - P. 0. BOX 1031 - 1800 WILCO BUILDING - MIDLAND, TEXAS

Z N 7 - " Z_ 0
November 20, 1962 (//{/962*“' J;Z ;7

State of New Mexico

New Mexico Oil Comnservation Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary, Director

Gentlemen:

Pursuant to the undersigned's conversation of this date with your
Mr. Nutter, there are enclosed the original and two {2) copies of Application
For The Adoption Of Rules and Regulations For the Double X Delaware Pocl in
Lea County, New Mexico,

it is respectively requested that if at all possible notice for the
nearing be advertised so that this watter may be set down on the docket of
December &6th. If it is not possible to get it on such docket, then it is
requested that a special hearing be granted and if a special hearing is
necessary, Tennecc will gladly reimburse you for any advertising cost and
reporter fees.

In connection with L..m & on the enclosed spplication, Tenneco will
regquest a six months Lalancing period.

Mr. Clarence Hinkle or an attorney designated by him of the firm of
Her- ,, Dow & Hinkle will represent Tennecc in this matter.

Yours veypy truly,

» D. MOQN,
JDM:nlk Division Attorney,
Encl: Soutnwestern Division

ce: Mr. Clarence Hinkle
Hervey, Dow & Hinkle
P. 0. Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico

DOGIKNT MARED
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OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

I, A. L. PORTER, Jr., Secretary~Director of the New Mexicc
01l Congexvation Commiasion, do hexeby cortify that this is a
true and correct copy of Commission Order No. é/-;2397 entaered by
the Commission on December 26, 1962,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Diraector

- January 10, 1983

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 10th day of January, 1963.

Notary Public

My Commission Bxpires:
September 22, 1965




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY (e
FOR THE ADOPTION OF SPECIAL RULES AND

REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE DRILLING,

CLASSIFICATION, SPACING AND PRO- November 15, 1962
DUCTION OF WELLS IN THE DOUBLE-X

DELAWARE POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

To: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

COMES the undersigned, Tenneco 0il Company, and hereby
makes application for a hearing and Order adopting special field
rules for the Double-X Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and
respectfully requests that the rules adopted include the following,
and such other rules as may be deemed appropriate:

1. Each gas well completed or re-completed in the
Double-X Detaware Pool shall be located on a tract consisting of

approximately 160 acres, in coniormity with Statewide Rule 104.

2. Each o0il well completed or recompleted in the Double-X
e Delaware Pool shall be located on a tract consisting of approximately
40 acres, in accordance with Statewide Rule 104,

3. A well in the Double-X Delaware Pool shall be classified

as a gas well if it has a gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 cubic feet of
gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more. A well in said Pool

shall be classified as an o0il well if it has a gas-liquid ratic of

less than 30,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydro-
carbons, The simultaneous dedication of any acreage to both an oil
well and a gas well shall be prohibited.

4. The gas-liquid ratio limitation for the Double-X

Delaware Pool shall be 2,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid



s

hydrocarbons produced,

5. Any o0il well in the Double~X Delaware Pool which
is located upon any regular spacing unit, shall be permitted to
produce an amount of gas determined by multiplying the top unit
oil allowable for said pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for
the pool (2,000).

Any gas well in the Double-X Delaware Pcool shall be per-
mitted to produce that amount of gas obtained by multiplying the
top unit oil allowable for the pool by 2,000 by a fraction, the
numerator of which is the number of acres dedicated to the par-
ticular gas well and the denominator of which is 40,

6. Appropriate provisions should be made for any gas
well which has an under-produced or over-produced status as of the
end of a gas proration period.

Respectfully submitted,

" D. Moon,
Division Attorney,
Southwestern Division

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

P.0. Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico
Attorneys for Applicant







Docket No. 4-606

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ JANUARY 26, 1966

9 A.M. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND CFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
/Si Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

e
>
'

CASE 2720: (Reopened and continued from the January 5, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

provisions of Order No. R-2397-B which continued the original
order for an additional year, establishing special rules govern-
ing the production of o0il and gas wells in the Double-X Delaware
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including classification of weils
as gas wells when the gas-liquid hydrocarbon ratio exceeds 30,000
to one.

\\\ In the matter of Case No., 2720 being reopened pursuant to the
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Appiication of Humble 0il & Refining Company for a unit agreement,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abuove~-styled cause,
seeks approval c¢f the North Cedar Hills Unit Area comprising
appreximately 8,500 acres of Federzl, Statc aid Ffee lands in Town-
ship 2C South, Range 28 East, and Township 21 South, Range 27 East,
Eddy County, HNew Mexico.

Appiication of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a pilot
pressure maintenance project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pilot
pressure maintenance project by the injection of water into the
Sar: Andres formation through three wells in Sections 15, 21 and
32, Township 9 Scuth, Range 33 East, Flying "M" San Andres Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico; applicant further seeks rules governing
said project including a provision for administrative approval
for the conversion of additional wells to water injection.

i

—

pplication of Penroc (il Corporation for a non-standard oil pro-
ation unit and an unorthodox location, lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a non-
stardard 0il proration unit comprising the NE/4 SW/4, N/2 SE/4,
and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East,
msk-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedi-
cated To a well to be drilled at an unorthodox leccation for said
pool 660 feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the East
line of said Section 7.

T
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CASE 3368: Applicaticn of Standard Gil Company of Texas for a waterfloocd
expansicn, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to expand its Maljamar Waterflood Project,
formerly the Lecnard Nichols Maljamar Waterflcod Project, by the

! cenversicn to water injection of nine wells located in Sections 3,

} 4, 9, i, 11 and 1%, Township 17 South, Range 32 East, Lea County,

tew Mexico.
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January 26, 1966 Examiner Hearing

CASE 3369:

CASE 3370:

CASE 3371:

CASE 3372:

CASE 3373:

CASE 3374:

Application of Texaco Inc. for salt water disposal, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks authority
to dispose of produced salt water in the Devonian formation
through perforations from 10,604 to 10,780 feet in its State "BO"
Well No. 4 located in Unit M, Section 13, Township 11 South,

Range 32 East, Moore-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Shell 0il Company for an exception to Rule 8 of
Order No. R~2065 and to Rule 301, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to

Rule 8 of Order No. R-2065 and to Rule 301 of the Commission

rules and regulations to permit discontinuance of individual gas~-
0il ratic tests in its Carson Bisti-Lower Gallup Pressure
Maintenance Project, Bisti~Lower Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico. Applicant proposes to report gas production and
ratios on a unit-wide basis rather than individual well GOR data¥e

Application of Midwest 0il Corporation for an unorthodox oil well
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority tc divill i1ts Harris State Well No. 1 at
an unorthodox loration 660 feet from the South line and 198G feet
from the West line of Section 29, Township 13 South, Range 34
East, Nonombre-~Pennsylvanian Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

In the matter of the hearing cailed by the 0il Conservation Com~

mission on its own motion to consider the amendment to Rule 104 T
of the Commission rules and regulations t¢ provide administrative
procedure for the approval of an unorthodox location necessitated

by recompietion of a well previously drillied to another horizon.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own motion to consider amendment of Rule 301 to
provide executive authority for the Secretary-Director to exempt,
for gond cause, certain pools from the annual gas~o0il ratio test
requirements; further, the Secretary-Dircctor could, where
necessary, order annual oil production tests in lieu of gas-oil
ratio tests.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com~
mission on its own motion to amend Rule 302 of the Commission $fules
and regulations to eliminate the requirement for calibration of
bottom~hole pressure test bombs prior and subsegquent to each pres-
sure test.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

¥e. John J. Laoy
Terneco 0il Company
P. 0. Box 1031

Midland, Texas '
Dear Sir:

You will recall that at a recent hearing of Case No. 2720, you
requested relief from complete shut-in of your overproduced

U, 8. Smalring #2 aas well. You will also recall that I ques-
tioned whether the call of the hearing would permit us to con-
sider this question at this hearing.

After reviewing this mattor with our legal department, we have
datermined that it will be necessary that you have a hearing on
this mstter before it can be considered. There are two reasons
for this (1) the call of Case 2720 did not mention this matter
and (2) Rule 17 of Order R-2397 requires a hearing for relief from
complete shut-in,

We will refrain from ordering this well for a period of two weeks
in order to give you time to make application.

Very truly yours,

ELVIS A. UTZ
Gas Engineer

EAU/og
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Docket No.

1-65

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 6, 1965

9 A, M., - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The follcowing cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A Utz,
Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3187:

CASE 3188:

CASE 3189:

CASE 3190:

CASE 2715:

i

CASE 2720:

Application of Tom L., Ingram for the creation of a new oil pool and for
special pool rules, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new o0il pool for Devonian
production for his State Well No., 1 located in Unit C of Section 32,
Township 8 South, Range 33 East, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, and the
promulgation of special rules for said pool, including a provision for
80~acre spacing.

Application of Maleta Y. Brimhall and Barbara Burnham for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause,
seek an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin Dakota
Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West,
San Juan County, New Mexico,.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a dual completion, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its Jicarilla Apache
30 Well No. 2 located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 25 North, Range
4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
gas from the Chacra formation and oil from the Gallup formation through
the casing-tubing annulus and tubing, respectively.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a triple completion, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the triple completion (combination) of its Northeast Haynes Apache

Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section ¢, Township 24 North, Range 5
West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to prodvce gas from the Ballard-
Pictured Cliffs Pool through 2 7/8-inch casing, and oil from the Otero-
Gallup Pool and gas from the Basin-Dakota Pool through tubing installed

in two separate 4 1/2-inch casing strings, all casing strings being
cemented in a common wellbore.

(Reopened)

in the matter of Case No. 2715 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2401, which order established temporary 320-acre gas
proration units for the Custer-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
for a period of two years. The Commission will consider indefinite
extension of Order No. R-2401 in the absence of evidence to the contrary.

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case No., 2720 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2327-A which continued the original order for an addi-
tional year, establishing special rules governing the production of oil
and gas wells in the Double-X Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
including classification of wells as gas wells when the gas-liquid hydro-
carbon ratio exceeds 30,000 to one,
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January 6, 1965 Examiner Hearing

CASE 2935: (Reopened)
In the matter of Case No. 2935 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2612, which order established temporary 160-acre spacing
for the South Waterflow 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, for a
period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause
why said pool should not be developed on either 80-acre or 40-acre spacing.

CASE 3158: (Continued from the November 24th examiner hearing).

Application of The Pure 0il Company for the creation of a new gas pool
and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp gas pool for |
its Red Hills Unit Well No. 1 located 330 feet from the South line and '
2310 feet from the East line of Section 32, Township 25 South, Range |
33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special pool

rules including a provision for 640-acre sparning.

(Continued trom the November 24th examiner hearing).

Application of The Pure 0il Company for the creation of a new gas pool
and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Peansylvanian gas pool
for its Red Hills Unit Well No. 1, located 330 feet from the South line
and 2310 feet from the East line of Section 32, Township 25 South,
Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special
pool rules including a provision for 640-acre spacing.
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CASE 3173: (Continued from the December 15th examiner hearing).
Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling 4il mineral interests in the Basin
Dakota Pool underlying the S/2 of Section 31, Township 30 North,
Range 12 West, Sar Juan County, New Mexico,

L




CORE LABORATORIES, Inc.
Petroleum Reservoir Engineering
DALLAS. TEXAS

Formation cored in the subject well has been analyzed according
to instructions received at the laboratory. Results of the
analysis are presented in both tabular and graphical form on
the attached Completion Coregraph. Information relative to the
drilling fluid used during the coring operation, sampling and
preservation of the core and type of analysis empioyed will
also be found on the Completion Coregraph.

Thauk you for the opportunity to be of service.

CORE LABORATORIES, INC.
P. 0. Box 4337
Midland, Texas

LA




CORE LABORATORIES, INC.
Petrolewm Reservoir Engineering
DALLAS, TEXAS

Page 1 of 2
File WP-3.1642
Well U. S. Smelting
USA No, 2
Sampie Bulk Sample Bulk
Number : Density Number Density
1 2.31 26 2,01
2 2,27 27 2.03
3 2.25 28 2.01
4 2,51 29 2.04
5 Z,24 30 2.00
6 2.18 21 2.U9
7 2.19 32 1.97
8 2.15 33 1.98
9 2,17 34 2.04
10 2.15 35 2.06
13 2.14 36 2,03
12 2.15 37 2,09
13 2.14 38 2.909
2 i4 2.13 39 2,36
15 2.15 40 2,06
16 2,15 41 2.19
17 2.14 42 2,20
, 18 2,15 43 2,29
é 19 2.17 44 2.18
E 20 1.93 45 2,32
21 1.96 46 2,36
22 2,08 47 2.31
23 2.05 48 2,11
24 2,01 49 2.12
25 2.04 50 2.09
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Sample
Number

51
52
53
54
55
56
57
58
59
60

£
(351

62
63
64

s s
00

67
68
69
70
71
72
73
74
5
76
77
78
79

Bulk

2.
2,
.95
2,
2,
2,07
2.

2.
2.07
2.
2.06
2.08
2.10
2.09
2.10
2.13
2,10
2.14
2.14
2.
2
2
2
2
2
2
2
2
2

1

08
15

41
00

12
13

05

15

.12
.22
. 26
.21
. 19
. 24
.15
.13
.16

CORE LABORATORIES, INC.
Petroleum Reservoir Engineering
DALLAS. TEXAS

Density

Page
File

2

of 2

WP-3-1642

Well

U. S, Smelting

Sample

Number

80
81
82
83
84

o

85
86
87
88
89
90
91

92
a3
a4
95
96
97
98
99
100
101

102

1N2
PRV o)

104
105
106
107
108

109

USA No. 2

[SS I RS W)

(Y]

NN

NNNNNN[\)NNNNNNNNDJDJNNN




Distribution of Final Reports

Mr. C. Ww. Nance

Tenneco 0jl Company
Box 307

Hobbs, New Mexico
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Davell W. Smith Co.

CORE FOOTAGE SUMMARY

Operator __ Tennesgee Gas Transmigsion Company Lab No. 367-H

Well No.__ 1 U, S5, Smelting U,S,A,

Formations Delavare -
Depths __4860-5010

Fleld ____ Wildcat County ___lea _ State _New Mexico

Location __660' FNL, 1980' FEL, Sec. 24, Twp. 24 S, R 32 E

Intervals cored fromi__ 4860 to _5010
from to
from to
Feet of formotion cored 150
Feet of formation recovered 147
Feet of formation cored but not recovered 3
; Feet of core received at laboratory for analysis 147 147
Number of samples selected for analysis 60
Feet of core represented by selected samples 60
Feet of shale and/or dense barren material not analyzed 81
Total footage of core accounted for in laboratory analysis__ 147 147

The analyses herein contained have bien preparsad for sole use by the
client ordering same. Any opinions or interpretations bassd thereon repre-
sent the best judgment of Darcell W. $mith Company and its employees,
who make no wirranly or representation as ¢n productivity or profitablaness
of any oil, gas or mineral weli or sand in connection with which such report
is used or relied on, and assume no responsibility in connection therewith,
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Darvrell W. Snith Co.

Box 1105 e Midland, Texas

Box 4556 e Hobbs, New Mexico
January 9, 1961

P,0. Box 307
Hobbs, New Mexico

Re: Well No. 1 U,S. Smelting U.S.A.
Wildcat
Lea County, New Mexiceo

Gent lemen:

Attached are the results of core analysis from a section
of the Delaware formation in the above well. The data are presentad
in a tebulation and are also plotted on a graph having the same depth
scale as the detall section of the subsurface logs.

The well was cored from 4860 feet to 5010 feet with a water
base mud, All of the core was brought to the Hobbs laboratory and the
intervals selected by 2 representative for the Tennessee Gas Transmission
Company waere analvzed by Conventional Core Study. Surface Gamma radiation
was weasured on all of the recovered core,

The bulk and grain density are plotted on a graph having the
same depth scale as the detail sections of the subsurface log, This
scale {3 used to facilftate correlating the core analysis with the sub-
surface logs.

Yours very truly,

T AN
AA SRRV L

DARREII W aMY

EIABARIEEES Da, fogy

9. m. J&M

J. M, Glenn,
Laberatory Manager

JMG:cm

Laboratories in Midland and Hobbs
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Darrell W. Swmith Co.

PHONE OX 4-2511—MIDLAND, TEXAS
PHONE EX 3-6173-—HOBBS, N. MEX,

CONVENTIONAL CORE STUDY

OperatorTenuessee Gas Transmission CGield Wildcat _Formation __Delaware _ .

Well No. __1 U.S. Smelting U.S,A.______ _______{ocation 660' FNL, 1980' FEL, Sec. 24, Twp. 24 S, R 32 E

Depths 4860 = 5010 Date _January 9, 1961 tebN-~. __367-H

. ... B PERMEADILITY, MD EFFECTIVE ., SATURATION
' “bA"“'!‘LL R"’N[;:L::,:_;HVL FODTAGE g POROSITY f’ OF PORE SPACE — DESCRIPTION
! ForEs HDRIZONTAL | VERTICAL Y, RE&A?EAL WATER
Core No. 1 4840-4910 (B0 Ft,)
‘ Recovered 4860-491C (B0 Ft.)
4860~68 8.0 - - - - Ss vfg very shy very lmy NS NA

e 4866-095 i.0 G.56 16,6 0 6.5 Sg vfg shy imy NS
2 4869-70 1.0 46, 22.2 0 52.13 Ss vfg Imy
3 4870-71 1.0 5.3 16,5 0 57.0 Ss vfg lmy
4 4871-72 1.0 17, 19.0 0 46,3 Ss vfg lmy
) 4872-73 1.0 84, 25,0 4] 46.4 Ss vig lmy
6 4813~-74 1.0 111, 26.8 0 45,5 Ss vfg lmy 1" 3h stegr
7 4874~75 1.0 0.79 16.6 2.4 58.9 Ss vfg s1 lmy shy
8 4875-76 1.0 25, 23.3 0 45,0 Ss vfg lmy
9 4876-77 1.0 25. 24,2 0 50.6 Ss vfg lmy
10 4877-78 1.0 9.5 22.7 0 60.4 Ss vfg lmy
11 4878-79 1.0 5.8 26.3 4] S50.6 Ss vfg 1lmy
12 4879-80 1.0 8.0 23.3 0 64,4 Ss vfg lmy
13 4880-81 1.0 5.3 22,2 0 66,2 Ss vfg luy
14 4881-82 1.0 3.4 22.2 0 64.4 Ss vig lay
15 48382-83 1.0 4.9 21.1 1.9 64.0 Ss vfg lmy
16 4883-84 1.0 3.2 20,4 2.9 66,2 Ss vfg lumy VF
17 4884~85 1,0 6.2 22.2 2.7 57.2 Ss vfg lmy sl shy VF
18 4885-36 1,0 1.5 20.5 0 71.2 Ss vfg lmy sl shy VF
19 4886-87 1.0 1.0 20.4 0 68.4 Ss vig luy sl shy yr
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PAGE NO. 2 OPERATOR Tennessee Gas Transm s__i;g“CQ;npgﬂy____»___._. LAB NO, _
_“\—-\“\\—\_‘\\_ pg— — T ‘_\——h___.‘_‘?‘" —

S ——

'S’.::l:.u REPTJEEE:;T:?TWE foorace - Ffimjsﬁ?!"”-v‘ MD - i)r(;:ocsr::v[ . 'f;gg}%;tiéfe?fiw_ OESCRIPTION
HORIZONTAL VERTICAL 0 RE SD'?LUAL WATER
Q\—_ﬁ\ — —————— = b ‘.:—-—\_;\\
20 4887-88 1.0 2.1 21,1 0 69.5 Ss vig lmy sl shy VF
21 4888-83 1.0 3. 21,3 Se vig lay si ehy vp
22 4889-90 1.0 51 23,8 Ss vfg lmy g1 shy VF
23 4890-91 i.0 8.5 23.3 Ss vfg tmy
24 4891-92 1,0 17. 20,5 Ss vfg 51 Igy
25 4892-93 1.0 33. 23.7 Ss vfg sl lmy
26 4893-94 1.0 0.68 17.4 Ss vfg very shy g1 lmy
27 4894-95 i.0 1.2 18.0 Ss vfg lmy shy
28 4895-96 1.0 0.99 17.2 S8 vfg Imy shy
29 4896-97 1.0 0.84 18.0 Ss vfg lmy shy
30 4897-98 1.0 0.84 17.2 Ss vig Imy shy
31 4898-99 1.0 1.2 18,7 Trac S8 vfg lmy shy
32 4899-4900 1.0 1,2 18,0 3.3 Sg vfg lmy shy
33 4300-01 1.0 136 26,0 6.5 Ss vfg sl lmy
34 4901--02 1.0 8.9 21.1 4,3 Ss vfg sl 1my
35 4902-03 1.0 i5. 21.4 4,2 Ss vfg sl lmy VF
36 4903-04 1.0 3.5 22,7 3.1 Ss vfg lmy VF
37 4904-05 1.0 1 22,4 4,5 Se vfg lay VF
38 4905-06 1.0 15, 22.1 5.9 Ss vfg lmy VF
335 4906-07 1.0 18. 26,2 8.0 Ss vfg sl lmy vp
40 45G7-08 1.0 4,9 21.1 5.2 Ss vfg lmy
41 4908-09 1.0 8.9 22,6 4.9 Ss vig lmy s1 shy
42 4909~ 10 1.0 11, 24,6 4,9 Ss vfg sl lmy RF
1 0-4960
10-4960
43 4910-11 1.0 il. 2.5 11,2 Ss vfg lmy
44 491112 1.0 0.73 18.¢ 0 Ss vfg shy lmy
4S 4512-13 1.0 1.0 16.9 0 Ss vfg shy lmy
46 4913-14 1.0 96, 25.6 10,2 Ss vfg lmy MRF
47 4914~15 1.0 102, 25.0 6.4 Ss vfg lmy MRF
48 4915-16 1.0 39 23,0 5.2 Ss vfg lmy MRF
49 4916-17 i,0 27, 23,0 5.7 S8 vfg lmy MRF
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PAGE NO. K OPERATOR ___Tennessee Gas Transmission Company LAB NO. ___ 367-H
s ) v PERMEABILITY, MO. EFFECTIVE ., el AN ]
T TR | reomase e | vermionc | T | Reamune | waren pescmPTION
ai
50 4917-18 1,0 33. 22,4 5.4 59.2 Ss vfg lmy MRF
i 51 4918~19 1,0 271, 23.6 5.9 61.4 Ss vfp lmy MRF
| 52 4919-20 1.0 111, 24,2 11,2 5C.3 Ss vig lmy 6" shy sd sigr
53 4920~21 1.0 0.79 18,2 0 70.8 Ss vfg shy lmy I )
54 4921-22 1.0 0.25 15,8 0 78.5 Ss vfg shy lmy
S5 £022=23 1.0 45. 24,7 6.6 53.3 Ss vfg lmy
56 4923-24 1,0 25, 21.3 5.6 56.0 Ss vfg lmy
57 4924~25 1.0 23, 19.6 4.1 54,1 Ss vfg lmy
58 4925-26 1.0 17, 20,5 6.3 58.5 Ss vfg lmy
59 4926-27 1.0 145, 19,3 6.2 57.3 | Ss vfg lmy VF
60 4927-28 1.0 105, 23.0 5.7 56.5 Ss vfg lmy MRF
4928-41 13.0 - - - - Ss vfg very shy lay NS NA
i 4941-44 3.0 - - - - Sh NS NA
4944-51 7.0 - - - - Ss vig shy lmy NS RNA
4951-54,5 3.5 - - - - Sh sdy lmy NS NA MRF
i 4954, 5-56 1.5 - - - - Sh lmy NS NA
4956=60 4,0 - - - - Ss vig shy lmy MRF NA
|\ Core No. 3 4960-5010 (pO Ft.)
I Recovhrad 497u4580? {7 Tt.)
4960-81 21,0 - - - - Ss vfg sl shy lmy NS NA
4981-92 L1.0 - - - - Ss vfg shy lmy NS NA
4992-95 3,0 - - - - Sh sl sdy lmy NS NA
4995-5007 12,0 - - - - Ss vfg sl shy lmy NS NA
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Dariedll W, Suiills Co.

Box 1105 e Midland, Texas
Box 455 e Hobbs, l{ew Mexice

October 1, 1962

Tenneco Qil Company
Box 307
Hobbs, New Mexico

Re: Well No. 1 - Ernest USA
Undesignated Field
Lea County, New Mexico

Gent lemen:

The Delaware formation in the above‘described well was
cored from 4,892 feet to 4,992 feet, using a water base mud and
diamond coring equipment,

All of the recovered core was brought to the Hobbs
laboratory where the gamma radiation was measured and the intervals
selected by a representative of Tenneco 0il Company were analyzed by
Conventional Core Study. Thne resuits oi tie Core analysis data ave
reported in a tabulation and are also plotted on a graph having €
gsame depth scale as the detailed section of the subsurface logs for
your convenience.

We hope that you have found our analysis and service to
be satisfactory, and the opportunity to be of service to your company
is gincerely appreciated.

Yours very truly,

DARRELL W. SMITH COMPANY

gf YIRS

J. M. Glenn,

T Aot v Maenonaw
LAUVUIGLUL y LiIaiaptca,

Hobbs, New Mexico

JMG/d1

9 Copies -~ Addressee
Attention: Mr. Nance

Laboratories in Midland and Hobbs




DRGIA

Davsell W. Smith Co.

PHONE OX £-2511—MIDLAND, TEXAS
PHONE EX 3-6173—HOBBS, N. MEX,

FULL DIAMETER CORE STUDY

Operator ... Tenneco 0il Company ___Field_ .. . _Undesignated = Formation_._ . _Delaware
Well No. Ernest USA No. 1 ,,.-; —_— ~Location_ . _§§.0_'_F_NL_§ 330'- H_J_L,S_ec_tlopvg3;248 :’_3.?_@,,_,,,- e e
Depths . _ 4,892 - 4,992 pote___ . October 1, 1962 = jabNo.__. .. 626-H
SAMPLE REF‘REHSENTATIVC PERMEABILITY. MD. L;;::s;':: % S?Tp%%\sﬂstl:cc
na. or reer “orizontal | venmea | OTET | TResmuAC | waren prscRIPTION
CORE|NO, 1 4,892 - 4,942 (50 Ft.)
RECOVERED 4,892 - 4,842 (50 Ft.)
4892 - 96 4.0 - = - - Vig gray Ss slty shy very lmy NS NA
4896 - 4901 5.0 - - - - Vfg gray Ss slty very shy very lmy
NS NA
1 4901 - 4902 1.0 0.09 13.4 ~0- 81.0 | Vfg gray Ss slty shy lmy
2 4902 - 03 1.0 0.31 13.8 4.3 79.8 | Vfg gray Ss slty shy lmy
3 4903 -~ 04 1.0 12, 18.2 9.4 57.1 | Vfg gray Ss slty shy lmy -
4 4904 - 05 1.0 3.7 14.8 9.5 60.3 | Vfg gray Ss slty shy lmy
5 4905 - 06 1.0 7.4 15.1 8.9 50.2 | Vtg gray Ss slty shy lmy
6 4906 - 07 1.0 8.2 19.2 7.3 34,9 | Vfig gray Ss slty sl shy sl lmy
7 4907 - 08 1.0 22. 2.9 10.5 43.0 } Vfg gray Ss slty sl shy sl lmy
8 4908 - 09 1.0 15. 18.6 12.9 50.9 | vfg gray Ss slty sl shy sl lmy
9 4209 - 10 1.0 5.3 21.7 10.6 52,6 Vfg gray 5s sity si imy
HE &5i0 i1 1.0 7.3 23,6 8.1 55.3 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy
11 4911 12 1.0 17 23.9 10.9 52.7 | vfig gray Ss slty sl lmy
12 4912 13 1.0 10. 22.8 9.8 51.3 ] Vig gray Ss slty sl lmy
13 4913 14 1.0 27. 24,1 10.4 60.6 | Vfg gray Ss3 slty sl lmy
14 4914 - 15 1.0 13 22.9 15.3 59.8 | Vfig aray Ss slty 3] lmy
15 4515 id 1.0 .15 15.4 16.9 66.3 | Vfg gray Ss slty shy lmy
16 4916 - 17 1.0 15. 24.0 12.9 50.8 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy
17 4917 - 18 1.0 12, 22.8 11.0 59.3) Vfg gray Ss sity sl lmy
18 4918 19 1.0 3.9 23.6 8.5 56.8 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy
I 19 4919 - 20 1.0 2.6 22.0 10.9 $8.1| vfg gray Ss slty sl Imy
20 4920 - 21 1.0 3.0 22.4 8.0 56.3 { Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy
' i it



PAGENO._____ =2-  OPERATOR.

Tenneco 0il Company

LAB NO. _ 624-H -
. ) v FFELTIV SATURATION
SA'::.LF “pﬂotﬁcrhg;“vc ‘“P'N’ZEABUT Mo Epo:xlu:s:Pf _._.. = OF PORE SPACE DESCRIPTION
HKURIZONTAL | VERTICAL o ?ESA(’)CJAL WATER
21 4921 - 22 1.0 0.17 15.4 14.9 £0.4 | Vig gray S5s slty shy lmy
22 4922 = 23 1.0 1.9 20.0 17.5 59.5 | Vfg gray Ss slty shy lamy
23 4923 24 1.0 - - - - Vig gray Ss slty shy lmy NS
4924 25 1.0 6.8 21.3 15.5 61.4 | Vfg gray Ss sity sl lmy

24 4925 - 26 1.0 12. 24.8 8.5 55.6 | Vfg gray S3 slty sl lay

25 4926 27 1.0 7.3 26.4 7.6 60.9( Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy

29 4927 28 1.0 0.12 16.6 16.3 57.1)1 Vfg gray Ss slty shy lmy
27 4928 29 1.0 0.88 16.1 14.9 60.7 | Vfg pray Ss =slty shy lmy
26 £429 - 30 1.0 10. 21.9 11.4 62.2 ) Vig gray Ss slty sl lmy

29 4930 31 1.0 2.1 23.5 8.5 63.5 | Vig gray Ss slty sl lamy

30 4931 32 1.0 7.0 22.4 9.4 66.9 ) Vig gray Ss slty sl lmy

31 4932 - 33 1.0 2.6 20.6 9.2 70.9| Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy

32 4933 - 34 1.9 3.0 20,2 8.9 $4.8 7 Vig gray S5s sity sl Imy

33 4934 - 35 1.0 7.3 22.6 7.5 61.1| Vfg gray Ss slty sl lay

34 4935 3% 1.0 6.3 23,7 8.4 60.3] Vefg gray Ss slty 51 luy

35 493A a7 1.2 6.1 22.4 6.7 74.6 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy

36 4937 - 38 1.0 2.8 20.8 3.8 68.31 Vfg gray Ss sity sl lmy

37 4938 39 1.0 2.5 22.1 3.6 73.8| VEg gray Ss slty sl lmy

4939 - 42 3.0 - - - - Vfg gray S3 slty sl shy Sh ptgs lmy
NS NA .
CORE |NO. 2 4,P42 - 4,99 (50 Fr.))
RECOVERED 4,p42 - 4,992 (50 Ftl)

38 4942 - 43 1.0 3.3 17.7 10.2 47.5| Vfg gray Ss slty sl lamy RF
39 4943 - 44 1.0 4.5 21.9 5.9 51.11 Vfg egray Ss eplrty =1 lmy RF
40 4944 - 55 .G 4.2 25.5 13.0 54.5( Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy RF
41 4945 46 1.C 6.6 23.6 7.6 65.7] Vfg gray Ss slty sl Imy RF
42 4946 - 47 1.0 6.5 21.3 8.5 59.5 Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy RF
42 4947 - 48 1.0 17. 22.0 6.8 74.1; Vfg gray Ss slity si lmy RF
44 4948 - 49 1.0 25. 23.0 13.0 68.3] Vfg gray Ss slty sl Ilmy RF
45 4949 - 50 1.0 11. 21.3 8.9 69.5] Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy RF
46 4950 51 1.0 10. 20.9 2.8 72.9 Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy RF
47 4951 - 52 1.0 13. 21.5 4.9 75.8] Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy RF
48 4952 - 53 1.0 2.8 22.5 4.0 79.6| Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy RF
49 4953 - 54 1.0 9.4 25.9 11.2 50.2! Vfg gray Ss slty sl lay RF
50 4954 55 1.0 7.2 21.0 3.8 63.3 Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy RF
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PAGE NO. =3~ OPERATOR Tenneco Oil Company LABNO. __ 624-0
PERMEABILITY. MD. EFFECTIVE o BRTHRATION
5“::.‘-’: RE"R;?EF”EZ’;T'VE ettt i ~ poa:‘swv i Riéfif])?f:;%[_' [‘_f’%;fs:;_,_ DESCRIPTION

51 4955 - 56 1.0 31. 23.2 4.3 60.8 | vfg gray slty sl lmy RF
52 4956 57 1.0 5.8 21.0 4.0 76.7 Vfg gray slty sl lmy RF
53 4957 - 58 1.0 18, 20.7 2.6 69.1 | Vfg gray slty sl lmy RF
54 4958 - 59 1.0 16, 21.8 4.1 62.8 | Vig gray slty sl lmy RF
55 495y - oU 1.0 i3. Z21.5 4.1 75.8 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl lmy VF
56 4960 ~ 61 1.0 9.0 22,2 5.0 62.2 | vfg gray slty sl lmy VF
57 4961 62 1.0 3.5 20.7 3.9 66.7 Vg gray slty s1 lmy VF
58 4962 - 63 1.0 16 . 22.9 7.8 65.9 | vig gray slty sl lmy VF
59 4563 - 64 1.0 6.4 22.2 4.5 68.5 | vfg gray slty sl shy 1lmy
60 4964 - 65 1.0 20, 23.9 3.4 60.9 | Vfg gray sity sl shy lay
61 4965 66 1.0 7.4 22.9 Trace 83.4 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl shy lmy
62 4966 - 67 1.0 6.8 22.8 -0- 81.1 | Vig gray sity sl shy lmy
63 4967 638 1.0 28 22,2 -0- 73.3 | Vig gray Ss slty sl shy Imy
64 49638 69 1.0 10, 20.6 -0- 78.2 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl shy luy

- 65 4969 70 1.0 3.0 17.8 -0- 81.6 | Vfg gray sity sl shy lmy
66 4970 71 1.0 17. 19.6 -0- 71.5 | Vg gray slty sl shy lmy
67 4971 - 72 1.0 22, 19.1 -0- 73.2 | vfg gray slty sl shy lmy
68 4972 - 73 1.0 4.3 18.9 -0~ 80.9 | Vfg gray slty sl shy lmy
69 4973 74 1.0 7.1 19.6 -0~ 76.0 | Vfg gray slty sl shy lmy
7C 4374 - 75 1.0 6.8 19.5 -0~ 82.3 { Vfg gray slty sl shy lmy
71 4975 76 1.0 7.4 19.7 -0~ 66.5 | Vfg gray slty sl shy lmy
72 4976 - 77 1.0 13. z1.1 ~0- 73.9 | Vfg gray Ss slty si shy 1lmy
73 4977 78 1.0 5.4 21.2 -0~ 75.4 | Vfg gray Ss slty sl shy lmy
74 4978 79 1.0 3.5 21.9 -0- 82 & | VEg aray 2ley 51 ghy Imy
75 4979 - 80 1.0 15. 22.4 -0~ 80.7 | Vig gray slty sl shy lmy
76 4980 - 81 1.0 9.0 22.6 -0- 79.9 | vig gray slty sl shy 1my

4981 92 11.0 - - - Sh black very sdy, very lmy NS NA
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Type Veil

Top Allowable Well
35 BOPD w/2000: 1 GOR

Marginal Well

T

2.3 BOFD w/30000: 1 GOR

Ressrvoir Voidage

Bel/day

Jaouary, 196k

98
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DOUALY "X* DFLAWARF FIKLD

xpe_Hell

Top Allowable Vell
35 BOPD w/2000: 1 OOR

243 DOPD w/300001 1 QUR

{(ne “ell
S AGTe - TU NCF

160 Acre - 30 MoF

* BHP assumed %0 be 1500 pet
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SPECYAT RULES ANR REGULATTONG FOR T DUGURLE X -DELAWARE POOL, LEA

CUOUNTY, WNEW MERILO

RULE 1. Esach well completed or reconpleted in the Delawere formation
within the boundary of tlg LDouble ¥eDelaware Pool or within one mile
thereof, and not neszer £o vov within the boundaries of aenother de-
signated Delaware pocl, shall ve drilled, spaced, and produced in

accordance with the Speclal Rules and Kegulatiouns hereinafter set forth,

RULE 2. (a) Each pas wall completed or recompleted in the Double X«
Delawere Pool shall be located ov a tract consisting of approximately
160 acres, moxe or less, which may reasonably be presumed to be pro-
ductive of gas from sald pool, and which shall be in the form of s
square which is a quarter section of & single governmental section,

being a legal subdivision of the United States Public Lands Survey.

For purpases of these Rules, a unlt consisting of between 158 aud 182

surface contiguous acres shall be considered a standeard gas unit,

o

Nothing conteained heveln shall be constrved se prohibiiing the drille-
ing of & gas well on each quarter-gquarter gectlon in aay 160 acre unit,
(b) PFor good cause shown, the Sacretary=Director nmay grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 (&)} of these Rules without
notice and bsaring where &n application has been £iled in due fora,

and wvhere the unorthodox size or shape of tho tvact iz due to & vaviae

T ——

; tion in the legal subdivision of the United iiates Public Lands Survey,
or wheve the following facts exist and the folliowing provisions are
complied with:

(1) The nonstandsrd unit conslsts of contiguous
querter=quarter sections or lots,
{(2) The nonscandard unit conglst of not move then 162

scres and lies wholly within a siungle goverumentsa! sectlon,




(3) ‘e cniive nonstandard smdt way reasonably be pre-
gsumed to be productive of gas frau snid pool,

(4) The applicant presenta written consent in the formn
of waivers from all offset operators, and from all operstore owming
interests in the section in which any part of the nonstandard unit
is situated and which acreage is not included in the nonstandard unit.

(3 In lieu of Paragraph 4 of this Rule, the applicant
mey furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators
were notified by registered mail of his intent to form such nonstande
ard unit, The Secretary-Director may approve the application if,
after a perfod of 20 di}s;ioo such cperstor has entered sn vbjection

to the formation of the nonstandard unit,

(c¢) The District Supervisor shall have authority to approve
non~standard gas proration units without notice and hearing and with-

out adminiscirative spproval by the Secretary~Divector if such unit

lszs than 158 surface contigucus acres and the nonstandard
" unit is necessitated by & variation in the United Scetes Pueblic Lande
Survey.
{(d) Thne allowable assiguned to any such nonstandard gas pro-
ration unit shall besr the same vatio to a standard allowable in seid

pool as the acresge in the unit hesrs to 160 acres.

RULE 3, Each oil well completed or recompleted in the Double X-Delz~

: ware rool suall be 1scated on & iract containing spproximately 40
f acres, and which consiats o! :uy single governswnvel quarter-quarter

section or lot. For purpirsas of these Rules, a unit consisting of
between 39-1/2 snd 40-1/2 surface contiguous acres shall be considered
¢ standard unit. Exceptions to this Rule may be pranted s provided
in Statewide Rule 104,




RULE &, PFNech well, oil or gas, completed or vecompleted in the Double
K-Delaware Pool shall be locased no wearey than 330 feset to the outer
boundsry of the tract nor closer than 330 feet to any govermmental
quarter~quarter section line or subdivision fnner houndary line. Any
well drilled aud producing from the Double X-Delaware Pool prior to
the effective date of this Urder at a location conforming to the well
location requirements in effect at the time the well was drilied shall
be comsidered to be located in conformence with this Rule, Esxceptions

to this Pule way be granted as provided in Statewide Rule 104,

RULE 5. {a) A wall in the 1

. =3 = —— e« TEAF T T % TR,

onthle YeDalowsrae Baal shall ba
as a gas well if {t hag & pas~liquid ratio of 30,000 cubic feet of
gas per barvel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more,

{(b) A well in said pool shall be clseslfiad 23 an 011 well
if 1t has a gas~liquid ratio of less than 39,000 cubic feet of gas
per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons,

{c) The simultaneous dedication of sny acxeags to both an

RULE 6. The gase-liquid ratic limication for ths Doubla X-Delsware
Pool shall be 2,000 cubic feat of gzas pexr harvel of liquid hydrocar-
bons produced.

:
“~5
»

5
«
e
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ell in the Double X=Delawsrs Pool shall be permitted
te produce that smount of gas obiained by muitiplying the top unit oil
alliowable for the 1 by 2,000 by a fraction, the nunerester of which
wever Of &cres dedicaied to The particular gss well aad the
denominetor of which i3 40. In the event theve 1s more than one gas
well on a 180-acre gas proration unlt, the operetor msy produce the

amount of gas assigned to the unit from zeid-welle-in -aany

& . 2 , 7 ,:" po f(
Ay L] i ;\);'; ‘,-_‘w .t’ A :
*
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RULY, 8. Tiwe woarcator af each newly complated well in the Doubls X=
Nelaunre Pool shall cauce a gaoeliandd yntde test Lo be taksn on anid
well uvpon recovery of all load oil Ffrom the well, provided however,
that in no event shsll the test be comwenced later than 50 days {rom
the dote of first producticy unlezs the well {5 connected tto & page
gathering facility and is produciug vnder ¢ Loaporary ges alloweble
aspigned ln accordance with Rule 1L of these Kulas, Provided funthev,
that any well which is shut=in shall bLe exempied from the aforesaid
gas=liguid ratio test reaguivecent so lony ss {6 remoingshut-in, I
the gas«ligquid ratio s 30,000 cubic feet: of pan per harrel of liquid
hydrocerbong, or wore, the operator shell unof nproduce the well uaril

vemeiicial use can bDe wade of the gsd,

RULE 9. Gaseliquid ratio tests shali be taken on all wells in tha
Double X=Delaware Pool. and an all welly uwrodusing fvom tha Dalauvars
formation withiu one mile of the boundarias of che Double X=Delawvare
Pool which &re not within another designated nNelsware oill nool in

accordance with the srovieions of u:
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RULE 10, An initial shut-in pressure test shnll be raken on each gas

well and shall be reported to the Comaigsion on Feim (=125,

HULE 11. Any well completed in the Double M=Dalaware Pool aftexr the
effective date of this Order zhsll vecelwe sn ullowable only unon
receipt by the Commisaion's Hobhe Office of Cwmmelanion Forms Ce104,
C=110 and C=116, all properiy ouwecuied, The istrich Supervisor of
the Commission's Hobbs OLfice in hereby avihovized to esssign & tempore
ary g&s allowable to wells covnpciaed to n ane vansportation faclliny
durirng the recovery of load oll,; uhich allowsble shsll not exceed bhe
nugber of cubic feat 0f zas obtained by waltiplying the daily top wvnkt
eliowable for the Double Xeueiaware Fool by 2,000,
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RULE 12. The initisl pas proretion pariod shaill be from 7 ofclock a.m,
on Jemuary L, 1963, to 7 olclock s.n. e dugust 1, 1963, sSubsequently,
the dates 7 o'eciock a,m, Vebroary the C(lrsi and 7 ofclock a.m, August
the first shal) be known us balsncivg dates, and the periods of time
bounded by these dates shall be known as the gas proration periede

for the Double X-Delaware Ponl.

RULE 13. Any gas vell which has #n underproduced status as of the

end of a gas proxation pericd shall be allowed to carry such under-
production forward into the next gas proration period and mey produce
such undexproduciion in addition to the aliowable assigned during such
ing period. any allowable earried forwsrd into a gas proration
period and remaining unproduced at the end of such gas prorxastion period
ahall be cancelled,

RULE 14, Production during any ong month of & gas provation perxfod
in excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such month shall
be applied againet ths undermraduciion carvied into such period ia

determining the awount of allowskle, 17 any, to be cancelled,

RULE 15. Any well which hes an overproduced status as of the end of
2 gas provation period shall cazvy such averproduction forwayrd into
the next gas proration peried, provided thetr such overproduction shall
e nompengsted for duriug such suzceeding periad, 4ny wsll hizsh hes
not compensated for the overproduction cavrisd into ¢ g8s prorvation
period by the end of such provation period shall be shutein until such
overpraduction is compengeted fovr. I, at¢ zuy Cime, 5 wall is overe
produced an amoust equalling thves Uimesz ite current mouthly allowshie,

it ghall be shutein duriag that moath and sach succeeding month until
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allowable,

RULE 16, The allowable assigned to & well during any one wmonth of a
gas proration period in excess of the production for the same wonth
shall be applied against the overproduction cairied into such perind
in determining the smount of overproduction, 1f{ any, which has not
been compensated for.

RULE 17. The Comufssion way allov overproduction to be compeussted
for at a lesser rate than wvould be the case if the well were completely
gshut~in upon a showing after notlce and heacing that complefa shutein

of the well would result in material damsage o the well and/oiv reservoir,

RULE 18. The monthly gas production from esch gas well shall be metere3d

e Py, RO TP T v, Sy 4
313 MLWELY ®iw LING ERD PLssuacll

1 cherefrom shall be roported to the

e}
=
e

Commigsion on Form C~11l5 s0 ge to rea he Cosmlssion on or hefore
the Z4th day of the month next sucessdiung ha moadh 1a which he gas
wap produced, The operator shall show on sueh vevord what disposition

has boen made of the produced gaa.

RULE 19, Each purchsger or taker of pas shell subindt a veport to the

2

DUV PP . e in .
Wi esl guccsading the

[

Cocmaission on ox hafore the 15th day of the v
month in which the pae wis purchysed or taken, Such wapovt 5hali be
filed on eithex Foxwm =11} or Forxe C=1i4 {whilchover s spplicable)

with the wells being listed i aporouwiwazaly

gre listed on the oil svovstion schedule,

RULK 20, Fallure to comply wiilh auy pyovision i chls Urdsy or tne

Rules contained hevein shell result in the immediate cancellation of

afe




alluwable assipned vo thie atifected weall,. Yo forviher alloweble shell
he azdleucd watil 211 anlos mnd Regulastions bave been compliad with,
The District Supervisor hall notify thie operator of the wsell and
the purcheser iu vriting of ghe date of allowable cancellstica and

the reacon therefor.

‘ RUIE 21, All crensporters or users of gas shall file ges well~conngee

tion notlces with the Conmission a8 scon ag possible sfter the date

of connectlion,

RULE 22, Allowsblen o walls whoss vlassificaciss haes changad frow
oil to gar oxr frowm gas to oll as the wesult of & gasgeligquid ration
test shall cowmence on the first day of the wonth following the nonth
in which such tesi was reporied, provided that & plat (Foum (=144}

~t

snowing the acreage dedicated to tie well and the locetion of all

”

wells on the dedicared acreage hinve been filed.
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he Double X=Delawsre Pool avxe havaby
ectablished as that intexval from =1217 fest subsass and «l417 foot
subses ag the top and base of the pool xespactively, insofar as hose
depths relata to the furmstions encouniered between the depth of 4819
feet and 5019 feet in the Tannessse G8s Transmission Compsny Re. Y
UeS. Smelting=-U.S.A. Well located 660 Ffeet from the Norith line and

: 1980 feet fxom the Fast Line of Section 22, Townsbip 24 South, Renge

32 Bast, N .M. P M, ., Lza County, New Mexico.




